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ITEM NO. 2

GENERAL PLAN UPDATE (C.C. No. 07-54)

CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: . . (gavel). . . Aloha and good afternoon. The Planning
Committee will come to order. My name is Sol Kaho‘ohalahala. I'm the Chair for the
Planning Committee, and we would like to welcome all of you here to our meeting this
afternoon. Before we begin, I'd like to request that if you have any noise making devices
if you would put them on the silent mode. That would be appreciated. I'll begin with the
Members that are present here for our Committee meeting today. Beginning with our
Vice-Chair Member Jo Anne Johnson.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Aloha.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Aloha, Jo Anne. And our Committee members in attendance,
to my far left is Mike Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Good afternoon, Chairman.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Member Gladys Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Good afternoon. Member Bill Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Aloha, good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. And Member Wayne Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Good afternoon.
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CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: And Member Michael Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Aloha and good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Aloha. And also in attendance with us is a non-voting
Member, the Budget Chair, Member Joseph Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Hi.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Thank you for being here. From our Corporation Counsel, we
have Mr. Michael Hopper, Deputy Corporation Counsel. Aloha. And then from the
Planning Department, we have with us today the Planning Director, Kathleen Aoki.
Aloha, good afternoon. And then next to her is the Administrator for Long Range
Planning, John Summers. And then also in attendance is Senior Planner Simone Bosco.
Aloha, welcome. And then to my left are Committee Secretary Clarita Balala, and then
sitting in for our Analyst today, this afternoon is Kirstin...
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Hamman.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Hamman. Thank you. We got everybody's name down except
the one that's most important.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: . . .(chuckled) . . .
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: So, we will begin with public testimony in a few minutes.
Before we start, if you're wishing to testify, if you haven't done so already and haven't
signed up, please do so with the table out front there. We will be allowing you three
minutes of time to testify. When you come up to the podium if you would, for the record,
state your name and who you represent at the time that you gave your testimony. Again,
the Chair will allow three minutes of time with one minute to conclude.
We are continuing in our Committee's item, PC-2, which is the General Plan Update, and
this will be a continuation of where we left off in the last meeting. The Committee
agenda identifies Chapters 4, 5, and 6 and we will be continuing on Chapter 4 this
afternoon. So, if there's no objections at this time, the Chair would like to begin with
public testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, the first testifier signed up would be Mr. Paul Laub.
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. . .BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONE
MR. LAUB: Aloha a wa kea mai kakou. 0 Paul kou inoa. I'm going to testify on No. 5. I
wasn't aware that we weren't finished with four. The first thing I want to ask is that we
do extend our time for the testifiers. I know some of the Council members have asked for
a possible extension beyond the October 18th because this is such an important
document. The problem here is that when we look at these documents it takes so long to
read. They're so long. To comment on them takes more than three minutes. It's only
possible to read one page. So I'm asking that everyone gets that opportunity to do a little
bit more, maybe four, maybe five minutes. I can and will of course pass the...complete
thing that I've written out but then that deprives the people both here and on television
from seeing and hearing these ideas so that they can think about those and how that really
affects it. So, I think I'll just start out with part of this. The document is really replete
with errors of commission and errors of omission. And in one part, it says, "when the
building industry is focused on the upper end market, there are fewer resources for
affordable housing." But it's exactly backwards on how it should be. When the building
industry, and this is from me, when the building industry is focusing on the upper end
market then there's demand for the lower end market to service upper end demand for
goods and services. The demand increases the competition for supplies and more stores
come into business to participate. Resources, in fact, are increased. The supplies have
become cheaper through competition thereby driving down the cost of the lower end
homes as well. However, since local people are at that point making better money they
can now afford to buy their own homes and this does increase demand and cause for
affordable homes. During times of slow demand, prices initially drop until vendors drop
out such as container home supply. I don't know if you're familiar with them but they
have some really good stuff at some real prices. And then the prices can rise if the
competition is radically reduced. Let's say either Lowe's or Home Depot goes out.
Furthermore, people enter into the building trades during high demand times thereby
increasing resources and this competition helps to keep down the cost when there is
surplus of that labor supply. Another part here is an error of omission and it's regarding
the cessation of the private, gated communities. I think it would...wouldn't it not be
proper for the County to first cease and desist from gating its own public access areas
such as the parks at night? If there is a problem with some public agencies' ability to
ensure the safety of park users, then perhaps that should be addressed prior to the County
jeopardizing the same safety of the private property owners. Thank you very much.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Laub. Members, any questions for the
testifier? Okay, seeing none, thank you. The next testifier is Richard Pohle to be
followed by Jocelyn Perreira.
MR. POHLE: Greetings. I am Richard Pohle, Founder of the Upcountry Meter List
Association, which is on the web at UMLA.ws . I speak to Chapter 4.3 of the Maui Island
Plan. The goal -- "Maui will be have a diversified agricultural industry contributing to
greater economic, food, and energy, security, and prosperity." Here we see three
pictures. All of them Kula Farm produce. Are there no farms elsewhere? On the
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Upcountry Meter List there are requests for 3,000 water meters which, if granted, would
increase Upcountry water consumption by about 20 percent. From my UMLA survey on
the back of this testimony, I estimate that about 1,400 of these requested meters would be
used for commercial farming. The Farm Bureau does not mention this because they
represent actual farmers, not want to be farmers. These newcomers would require
additional water. And if and when meters are ever granted, these new farmers would
have to upgrade County infrastructure to meet fire flow standards. How many new
farmers have you signed up in Kula? None. The Meter List Ordinance 3667 is in fire
flow regulations is in direct opposition to the fine words of the MIP, no new little farms
are permitted.
I speak to Chapter 5. Affordable Housing is mentioned 32 times in Chapter 5. It's a
noble goal to make reasonably priced housing available to the citizens of Maui so they
need not move away; so they can leave a new home to their children. The 2,200 little
people on the meter list, if they could, would build affordable housing and would
preserve the neighborhood's character. They would not advertise for mainlanders to
come flock together in their mansions on tiny lots with perhaps a few lots set aside for
affordable housing. Between big developers who build their own wells or the little
people who can barely qualify for a mortgage, who are more likely to build affordable
housing? The little people are, 88 percent of who live on Maui. Again, because of the
meter list and fire flow issues, the little people can't build their affordable house because
they can't afford to drill their own wells and can't afford to fund the required County
infrastructure upgrades by themselves. Yet water is available for these new farmers and
homeowners. The new diversified agriculture and affordable housing we so desire. A
1.7 mega gallon per day well in Piiholo sits idle. The County, Mayor Tavares, will not
connect it to the Upcountry water system. Why is that? As all wells must, that well
pumps water from sea level to altitude. As a farmer at 4,000 feet, I pay $1.00 for
thousand gallons of water that cost the County $6.00 to pump up to me. The County
loses $5.00 per 1,000 gallons even if the water is free. If the County granted all the
Meter List requests, the added operational expense would be about $3 million equal to
the whole current subsidy to all the farmers. Lack of money, not water, is the real

problem.

So if long term policy has been and is now against the goals of the Maui Island Plan, why
are we here? In the map in Chapter 8, Directed Growth Plan, I am located in the "Rural
Growth Boundary". What about those on the Meter List outside the boundary? When
this MIP is passed, will not those within the boundaries prohibited by the MIP be
prohibited from getting meters when the meter list ordinance is repealed or thrown out in
court? Possibly. If the County will not spend the money to require to do the MIP now,
why should I believe they will in the future. And if they won't, this MIP is just another
club along with the meter list and fire flow to use against the little people. The bigger
developers will certainly find a way around it. Therefore, I ask that the people now on
the meter list and those who applied prior to enactment of the MIP, be exempt from any
of the MIP constraints since they have shown now they want to use the land in
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accordance with their zoning rights. They should be grandfathered in specifically.
Thank you very much.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Thank you, Mr. Pohle. Members, any questions for the
testifier? Okay, seeing none.
MR. POHLE: There was a meeting in Kula on the 26th of May. It is, the roll of tape is right
here. I am donating it to the Council for good governance. No encumbrance intended.
But here it is if you want to review it. It is available on Akaku for $30.00.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Thank you, Mr. Pohle. Jocelyn Perreira followed by Andy
Paul.
MS. PERREIRA: Good afternoon, Chair Kaho'ohalahala, Council Members. My name is
Jocelyn Perreira. I represent the Wailuku Main Street Association, Inc./Tri-Isle Main
Street Resource Center, advocate for small towns in Maui County. We know you're
working hard to finalize our updated General Plan. We respect and appreciate the effort
that it took to create this document and our diligent review and necessary revisions. Our
small town Main Street advocates believe that we need to take the time to carefully
consider every aspect and possible consequences associated with the final Maui Island
Plan. The topics to consider are so significant as to affect the quality of our lives, in
seeking to preserve our aina, our economic viability, and to protect the irreplaceable, our
small towns. Decision making must be deliberate, realistic, well thought out and entirely
defensible. We note the following concerns:
1.
The sheer voluminous document that contains thousands of new requirements and
restrictions. We just got the Infrastructure Section just over a week and a half now.
Concerns remain about decisive actions to be taken, many to be subjective and arbitrary.
Everyone should clearly understand how this Plan will guide our future for the next 20
years and have every opportunity to participate in the process.
2.
The need for all affected residents to be informed on how the proposed Maui
Island Plan will affect them and allow them the time for public comment.
3.
The timing for the implementation of the Plan and how it correlates to adopted
community plans.
4.
Consideration for the importance of prioritization given the fact that we are now
in extremely challenging economic times that demands careful examination of prior
work.
The mechanism for implementation outlined in the Maui Island Plan by that the
5.
(tools, resources and hard dollars) that will be required to achieve the vision.

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

June 14, 2010

6.
The process that will be agreed upon to move forward and the recourse for
decisions that may warrant an appeal.
In closing, please do not rush to meet the October deadline. Too much is at stake. We
must allow sufficient time given the ever changing new circumstances in our global
world economy to act properly locally. The stakeholders in our County, residents, small
businesses and land owners want to engage in this process, and are trying to do so.
Please allow the time needed for review and input. We recommend the entire Council
join the Planning Committee to ensure continuity that is knowledgeable, transparent, and
accountable. We would like to see all nine Council members vote on issues related to the
Maui Island Plan as it unfolds.
We offer our assistance and professional support to the Planning Committee and are
available to answer any questions relating to our small towns. Mahalo for your support,
consideration and the leadership needed in crafting Plan that in inclusive of every
segment of our community. Mahalo.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Thank you. Members, any questions for the testifier? Member
Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes. Thank you, Chair. And thank you, Ms. Perreira, for being
here this afternoon. You mentioned in your testimony that you would like to see
everybody have enough time to take a look at this and comment. You're aware of the
process that we're following, and how we're handling this. We take a section and we
announce that we're going to do that section and then we sit here and we go through the
goals and objectives and we vote on them. Is there something else that you would like to
see us do that would handle this better?
MS. PERREIRA: You know, you are trying to attempt to digest an elephant one bite at a time.
That's your problem, okay, here. We are following the process. We followed the process
for more than four years. The problem that we have here is that there are people whose
lives who are going to be deeply affected by this plan, and they're starting to just kind of
find out about it. They want to see the work that they worked on, which is the
community plans and the list of things that they've asked to have implemented, that
they've worked on over the years not be lost. And they're trying to follow the process.
While you're doing this during the day most people, hopefully, are gainfully employed.
For those that are not, they may be watching children or any number of things. It's very
hard to keep up with the process. They do need another avenue perhaps that they can
assess more fully. And I think Councilman Victorino mentioned this in the past about
hard copy maybe being put in, in a newspaper or mail out or something that they can
follow the matrix and see because not everybody has access to computers or interne and
so on and so forth. You've already heard testimony from people having a hard time even
when they go online to get one section and follow it, connect it with the other section and
get it right. I do think that when people have hard copy in front of them, which is what
we supply to our small towns when we go into workshop mode, and they can take a look
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and then they can participate by having something black and white in front of them. I
think if that was possible...I know you're trying to do a lot of the job. Nobody wants you
to stop this process but we do think that given the fact it took so much time for the GPAC
members to get through the process, I know you guys are super human but maybe we
need to take a deep breath and give a little bit more time so that those out there whose
lives are going to be impacted will have a chance to participate as well.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: I understand what you're trying to say and I know you
understand our challenge. You know, it's always a challenge. I don't care what you're
doing is how do you keep the word out to everybody. And we keep hearing we don't
know, we're not familiar and so I'm trying to see what can we do because people are
gainfully employed, are not here, don't have computers, don't take the Maui News so how
do we get to Joe average citizen and make him aware that there's some rules that are
going to be made that will affect him, and that takes all of us to think about and I
certainly appreciate any kind of ideas or testimony we can get from the general public as
to how do we involve you in this process. We've tried and I know that the General Plan
tried. I know everybody tries but it's a challenge to try to get this information to the man
on the street and it's really important. So that was why I asked you for your suggestion.
MS. PERREIRA: Madam?
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Sure. Yes...anything else?
MS. PERREIRA: The thought that just came to my mind is perhaps if you, if people who really
want to be engaged in this process and I know they are, if it was set aside like on a
Saturday when people can take the time, make the time, and then you can have AKAKU
just completely run this process somehow through and that they have a chance to look at
it and consider it and think about it and then be able to prepare some kind of testimony or
input and provide it to you the next go around, I think that might be but I think this trying
to catch it at I a.m. in the morning and three in the afternoon, this is really crazy.
Because people when they tune in and they watch stuff they hear a portion of what you
all are talking about and they make a giant leap to a conclusion that was not even
discussed by the Council, and that's part of the concern too is the fact that they could
misconstrue some of the stuff that you're talking about.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: So maybe a set time to air this would be a good idea?
MS. PERREIRA: Yeah, like if everybody knew -- Maui Island Plan, Saturday, every other
Saturday, Maui Island Plan, something like that.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay. Thank you very much for that. It's really important that
we try to get to the heart of this. We don't know and we don't know how to get the word
out. Thank you.
MS. PERREIRA: You're welcome.
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CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, Members, any other questions? Okay, Member Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Jocelyn, on your Point 3, the timing for implementation of the
plan and how it correlates to adopted community plans. Do you understand what you're
trying to communicate to us?
MS. PERREIRA: Yes. I wrote it so I believe I do. I think people are concerned that we're
adopting a Maui Island Plan that may very well eliminate everything and take away years
of hard work that the communities have worked on, expectations that they had,
improvements that they wanted to see made that went through rigorous long processes.
Some is, you know, the Paia-Haiku Plan was 11 months, that process just to go through
that. So what happens once you adopt this Plan? What does that mean? How are you
going to plan the timing and what's the sequencing and what is the priorities? What
becomes the priorities? Because you're dealing with GPAC who gave you a plan and
gave you directives. They didn't necessarily have the time to prioritize or getting to the
implementation phase of it. And then you have people who served on the Citizens
Advisory Committees that really did look at it and looked at prioritizing what they
wanted done, when they wanted it done, so on and so forth. You don't want to wipe out
all of that work because that's grassroots. That's the heart of the grassroots.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: And do you understand that by adopting this and maybe
policies that may have been contrary to the community plans, were you ever told by
anyone here what the answer was?
MS. PERREIRA: Well, we've heard again, I've been on the process for four years. So I heard
one version. But people out there that's just listening, just tuning in or whatever, they get
kind of mixed messages sometimes because some of them think it's going to supersede...
the Maui Island Plan is going to supersede anything that was taken before and other
messages are like, well, we're not going through the baby out with the bath water. We're
still going to fold it in to what is going to be adopted. So it's clear but it's murky clear.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay. We will ask for clarification. Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, go ahead, Member Pontanilla?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. So since you've been involved with this
process not as a committee member so was there any discussion in regards to how this
Maui Island Plan interfaced with the community plans that are all existing?
MS. PERREIRA: Well, I think there was one understanding by the GPAC but they believed
what they were doing and how that was going to impact on existing community plans. I
think that there may have been a different idea once it got to the Department or elsewhere
because they felt like they needed to interface with each other so again, it depends on
who you talk to.
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COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: What is your understanding?
MS. PERREIRA: Well, my concern is that I shouldn't be speaking as an individual. I'll speak
for the organization. I think the concern of our organization is that there is a lot of
respect for the existing community plans, number one. Number two, that there is
sufficient time. If we're going to have the Maui Island Plan supersede community plans,
okay, or put in policies and what not that wipes out other policies that were in there that
there is sufficient time so that everybody really understands what we are doing. And that
is our reason for saying, please take your time. This is an important document.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you, Chairman.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, Members, are there any other questions? Member
Johnson and then back to Member Nishiki.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, Jocelyn, just in the last...that you were discussing with
Member Pontanilla, because you have been a part of the process from the beginning were
there any specific checks that were given to you or alerts given to you during this process
saying that, okay, this new General Plan policy will now be in conflict with something
that has been in the community plan for the last two cycles. Was that ever done?
MS. PERREIRA: Yeah, I believe that that was talked about and there was concerns expressed
about how some of the new endeavors, the new initiatives are going to be in conflict,
possible conflict.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Is that highlighted to us throughout the plan in the report to us as
Council members, you know where those conflicts exist?
MS. PERREIRA: I'm not if it's highlighted in the Plan. I know in what we gave you in our
independent process we noted areas of concern.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. That's what we'll find out then. Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Okay. Member Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah. Just to follow up on what Councilmember Johnson said.
So no legal answer was given if you did ask that question of the Corporation Counsel or
the Planning Department when those conflicts arose.
MS. PERREIRA: I believe...
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: One may take precedent. If there were conflicts, how will they
be interpreted by any one of the general public, if there are conflicting policies done?
That was never given to you as far as how it would be legally defended or upheld?
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MS. PERREIRA: I believe that the GPAC Members had questioned during the time that it was
in their hands. They had questions for the Corporation Counsel.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: And the answer given was?
MS. PERREIRA: You'll have to ask a GPAC member.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Members, any other questions? Okay, good, Member
Medeiros?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman, and good afternoon, Ms. Perreira.
Thank you for being here.
MS. PERREIRA: Good afternoon. Aloha.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Aloha. On your testimony, and thank you for giving us or
providing us copies of your testimony. And the number three item, the timing of the
implementation of the plan and how it correlates to adopted community plans. The
timing for implementation of the plan and the plan there that you're referring to is the
Maui Island Plan?
MS. FERREIRA: That's right.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. And how it correlates to the adopted community
plans. We have had questions along the way and concerns raised about the sequence of
the process, which items came first and which items came later. What is your
understanding of the sequence of those items that are coming throughout the General
Plan and what questions or concerns does it raise for you, as an individual, and for you as
a representative of the Wailuku Main Street Association?
MS. PERREIRA: Tri-Isle Main Street Resource.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Tri-Isle Main Street Association.
MS. PERREIRA: Okay. The sequence on which you're taking stuff is of concern at times
because sometimes there are segments that you are looking at and we feel, for instance,
as an example, if you were to take housing or you take any other ones before you take
infrastructure, how can you possibly determine housing and what the housing needs are
without understanding fully the infrastructural needs? So those are the kinds of things,
and then, the other thing, and we've said this all along all through this process is who is
going to pay for this? How are we going to pay for this? If we don't know, if we don't
have a priority, first of all, you have the issues and you have the recommendations, but
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you need to prioritize it, then you need to know how much it's going to cost to see if
you're going to be able to do this particular action as opposed to looking for an alternative
which is more cost effective so on and so forth. So it seems to me, and that's part of the
reason again why we think we need to take a deep breath, I mean, I know everybody has
worked very hard, I know everybody is tired, everybody wants to put this baby to bed,
but this is the future of our families and this is really important.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: And also, because you work with small towns and you folks
have your own staff of planners and professional people, questions have been raised and
Mr. Chairman, let me know if I go beyond the parameters of questions you want to ask at
this point.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Member Medeiros, I think you are already going outside the
parameters and the Chair is being very patient.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. You want the concentration to be...
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Well, I think if you're going to be asking questions about Bill
84, that's a whole other section, you know, and that's not what we're her today for. But,
yes, you're asking those questions so I'm allowing you to go on but I'm pretty soon going
to be putting an end to this.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. And I appreciate that clarification, Mr. Chairman.
So I think with that clarification, I'll end my questions and ask what I had to ask at a later
point when it's appropriate. Mahalo, Mr. Chairman. Mahalo, Ms. Perreira.
MS. PERREIRA: You're welcome.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Are there further questions of the testifier? Go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chairman. Based on her testimony, one of
the things that caught my ear because we discussed it this morning regarding a particular
area, South Maui. You mentioned how much it's going to cost. Is there a financial plan
that you know of meetings that you attended that they talk about a financial plan to, I
guess, fund or some way to meet the objectives of the Maui Island Plan?

MS. PERREIRA: The GPAC had an investigative research committees, and I do believe that the
investigative research committee, one of them, did delve into it. The whole problem is
that we ran out of time, they ran out of time in the process. So whatever they had that
they may have circulated to GPAC, the public did not have access to, and that's part of
the concern. The public wants to know and may be give input.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. Because when it boils down it's going to be
Council members to come up with some kind of game plan to fund the Maui Island Plan,
which we are concerned because as you say, who's going to pay for it. So, thank you.
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CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: The Chair is trying to allow for this kind of discussion to go
but let me make one thing really clear in terms of what this Maui Island Plan and what
this Committee is envisioning. This plan isn't intended to have every single item within it
costed out so that you are coming to some conclusion that says we don't know what it's
going to cost us. This is a guide. The Plan serves as a guide. It will be the policy bodies
who follow this Plan that will be given the responsibility to implement a cost to these.
The Council goes through annual budgets and if this Plan is going to serve as a guide,
then those sitting Councils are going to be looking at this to try and come up with what
those costs might be for a projected annual budget. So, I don't know if your expectation
is that this Maui Island Plan is going to have a cost item attached to it.
MS. PERREIRA: Yeah, I do believe...
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: It's not going to have that there.
MS. PERREIRA: Okay. To answer your question, I do believe that, that was the expectation of
the citizen that we knew what we were buying when we are adopting a plan like this. I
do believe the citizens want to have the full picture and not just get piecemeal.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: I think you're building the picture in the Plan. If you're
expecting that the picture has an exact cost attached to it then I think that that's
where...we're not here to decide on what that cost is going to be. We're looking at giving
you the General Plan, that view of the General Plan for the County.
MS. PERREIRA: May I ask you? So for the citizen, how is that different from the Countywide
Policy Plan, which is supposed to be aspirational versus a plan that's supposed to be brick
and mortaring concrete?
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: That's why I want to make clear that Bill 84 lays out that
process. And what we're trying to do is implement that process. But in this part of it, the
Maui Island Plan part we're not going to be specifying the cost to anything. We're going
to suggest that these areas are anticipated but what those costs are will be left for those
policy bodies to make those final decisions upon or at least give them instructions what
the Maui Island Plan is intended for. That's why I want to caution our discussion here
about whether or not you disagree with the process which is the bill itself that set this in
place and what were actually involved with right now is trying to deliberate on the Maui
Island Plan. So, I want to make a clear distinction on that. Okay, any other questions for
the testifier? Okay, seeing none, then thank you.
MS. PERREIRA: Mahalo for your kind attention.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Andy Paul followed by Jesse Spencer.
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MR. PAUL: Thank you very much, Chair, Council members. I'm here both personally and also
as General Manager of Honsador Lumber to support Jesse Spencer's Maalaea Mauka
Subdivision. Right now, building has come to a standstill here on Maui. Many people
have been laid off. Jesse is ready to build 1,100 homes, put people back to work. He
would hire probably anywhere from 130 to 150 people, all the subcontractors that would
be needed, all the suppliers out there that would be needed. They would also have to hire
more people. Couple of bullet points. Spencer Homes has got 60 percent affordable I
believe on this subdivision, which is in excess of what the County requires. When he
built Waikapu Gardens, he built 50 percent affordable and at that time that was unheard
of in this County. He builds for local families that need low cost housing without
sacrificing quality. He does a nice house, he has nice subdivisions. If any of you have
been through the Waikapu Subdivision, you'll see local families, kids playing. It's a safe
environment, nice project. He supports the local economy. He buys the majority of his
products from local suppliers. He doesn't go to Washington, Oregon. He drops shippers
out there so that helps our economy as opposed to the economies of Oregon and
Washington. From a property tax standpoint, property values have dropped here in the
County and certainly 1,100 homes would help with the property taxes as opposed to the
raw land that's existing there. Someone said there's no need for this project. There's
plenty of affordable houses out there with foreclosures. From a personal standpoint, by
brother-in-law just moved back to the islands from Texas. He bought a 1,900 sq. foot
home there, which he recently sold for 125,000. I'm not saying that we should have
houses in the 125,000 area but I'm just trying to give a kind of a comparison. I spent six
months looking for a place that he could afford. He settled on a foreclosure. I believe it
closed yesterday. Two hundred and three thousand, they accepted his offer. It's a twobedroom, one bath in Wailuku built in 1937. It's 670 sq. feet. It's on a 3,300 sq. ft. lot.
Jesse Spencer, when he built Waikapu Gardens, his entry level house was about a 1,000
sq. ft. house, Model A, and the affordable price on that for those that qualified was
$200,000 and it was on a 6,000 sq. ft. lot. I have pictures I'd like to share. My brotherin-law's house that he bought and Jesse Spencer's Model A, and I challenge you guys to
think what you'd want your kids to buy or what you'd want to buy. We need affordable
housing so local people can remain here so they don't have to...I have three kids, two of
them are on the mainland. One is going away to college. I hope she'll come back. I hope
someday they would all come back but it's really not affordable for them. And we need
to make it affordable for local families, and that's from my personal standpoint.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Okay, thank you. Members, any questions for the testifier?
Okay, seeing none, thank you. Jesse Spencer followed by Pam English.
MR. J. SPENCER: I'm Jesse Spencer and I'm here to testify for the project that I'm hoping to do,
Ohana Kai Village. And I've got my wife here. My hearing is so bad I have to listen to
her anyhow so she'll tell me what I need to hear. And so, at any rate, listening to
different testimonies and having gone through several meetings with the GPAC and
trying to describe a $500 million built-out project in three minutes is a little hard to do.
And particularly the way the GPAC meetings were handled, and I testified to describe the
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projects the people on these panels were not allowed to ask any questions. And so, you
know, there's so many issues that I would like to answer. People have made comments,
oh, what about the infrastructure or what about the injection wells and what about the
cost? How much is the County going to have to pay for us to have affordable housing?
My last project, Waikapu Gardens, there was no County money involved in the project.
And so there's the same thing is what I'm proposing on the project that we're getting
ready to do now. Now then, we've had so much false information and, by the way, for
the Council people we are finishing up the Environmental Impact Statement and you
should be getting a copy of that within a week or so. So you'll get a chance to look at
these different departments, particularly the Planning Department. And so, some of the
questions that I have now I have to say that the meetings that I attended, the meetings
were tainted, they were manipulated. When the panel cannot ask a question then they tell
you, okay, you go sit down and they jump in with whatever program they want to talk
about and they do not talk about what the testifier was even talking about. Now then,
there's some things that you'll be seeing many of these items in the Environmental Impact
Statement. First of all, the Planning Department and the Maalaea Condo projects are the
ones that are, urn...may I say they're against the project. They say, why don't you do it
someplace else. And the Planning Department says, you have a quiet coastal town that
this would disrupt. Now then, this is a Planning Department saying this, and you'll see
that in the Environmental Impact Statement. The 500 and approximately 60 units in
Maalaea only 125 or 130 of them are owner-occupied. Four hundred and some are in
vacation rentals. Now, the Planning Department, if they can look up into the
condominium books, they can find this same information. But to say this is a nice
tranquil little community, made up of these people and I'm going to disrupt that by
building affordable housing for local people. My wife is pointing to the red light. I'm not
finished yet. And so, now then...
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Mr. Spencer, you're going to have to conclude in a minute.
MR. J. SPENCER: Okay. At any rate, now then another thing -- Maui Tomorrow, Planning
Department, everyone refers to this as prime agricultural land. Now then, what are all
these piles of rocks that I've been gathering. So there's so many questions that have to be
answered. The comments from Maalaea Village they talk about the injection wells that I
will be poisoning their bay. I will be making their park crowded. They don't put a nickel
into a park. They have no open space. Their injection wells need to be investigated now.
They're putting almost raw sewage into the ocean now.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Mr. Spencer, you need to conclude.
MR. J. SPENCER: Okay. Any questions?
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: I'll ask if there's any questions. Members, are there any
questions for the testifier? There are no questions for you.
MR. J. SPENCER: Okay. I was hoping there would be some.
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CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Thank you. The next testifier is Pam English to be
followed by Alan Spencer.
MS. ENGLISH: Aloha, Chair and Members of the Planning Committee. My name is Pam
English with Maui Land & Pineapple Company. In Chapter 4, we've discussed the
request for the inclusion of Kapalua Mauka lands in the Resort area designation,
Economic Policies Map 4.1. I would like to reiterate our request today as you get to the
end of the Chapter and review the map. We've included a red line of the map in our
handout. We request that you support amending the map boundary to include the entire
boundary of Project District 2 in the Resort designation as Kapalua Mauka clearly meets
the definition of a large scale resort development and should be acknowledged as such.
As you move on to Chapter 5, there's several policies that speak to affordable housing
using the term "perpetuity" yet the current language in Maui County Code 2.96 defines
time span requirements more specifically. There will be a conflict in language if the
Maui Island Plan draft is adopted as written. The issue is in the inconsistency in the
County policy which may lead to the inability to proceed with needed housing. The
current Maui County Code 2.96 policy rules allow for updates and reviews; the Maui
Island Plan will be set for 20 years. Let the Plan be the guideline and the legally vetted
ordinance can be updated. The suggestion would be to substitute "for long term use" and
delete the word perpetuity in each section. And I've passed out specific language on a
copy of the matrix where this would occur. And, thank you, for your continued efforts on
the Plan. Aloha.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, thank you. Members, any questions for the testifier?
Okay, seeing none. Thank you.
MS. ENGLISH: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Chair?
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Pam? Do you have a question, Member Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So, Pam, if I get the gist of what you're saying here, you're
concerned that in various areas we have conflicting language, and that's going to make
this a nightmare. So we need to be very careful that we don't say one thing here and one
thing in another law. And you feel that, that overriding or the law that really tells
everybody what to do should not be in the Maui Island Plan?
MS. ENGLISH: Correct. I think you've heard of actually quite a bit of testimony over the last
couple of weeks about conflicts in language--
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Right.
MS. ENGLISH: --and you have asked for specifics in where we might see that and we've been
delving through trying to find those specifics. This is one specific case where I think if
the Maui Island Plan is adopted as written, and the current Maui County Code is written
the way it is we'll have immobility because there will be a conflict. And as I understand
if the plan is a guideline and the Maui County Code is the ordinance, and if it's in clearer
language if it's your intention to have the term "perpetuity" in the law then change the
law. That will be perfect. And the law has the ability to be updated, as a matter of fact I
think you just updated it six months or so ago. So that happens as a course. And it was
interesting that you didn't add perpetuity at that time. I think it was a legal problem that
was discussed pretty lengthy. So if we adopt that particular language in this Code, I think
there will be a problem.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: So we have to be careful as we go there that we're not creating
conflicts otherwise we'll be living with those and that's not good.
MS. ENGLISH: Exactly. And we're doing our best to try and find them. I think that's what
your Corporation Counsel needs to spend a lot of time looking through the documents.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Well, thank you very much for your participation and for taking
the time to write all this up and come all the time. I know it's not easy. But it's very
valuable to us. Thank you.
MS. ENGLISH: Okay. You're welcome.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, thank you. Members, any other questions? Okay,
Member Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Ms. English, you, like the previous
speaker, well, you represent a large landowner or firm or corporation. And Mr. Chair
you can rule me if I'm going a little out of order. Just trying to I guess see if you're in
agreement with the process that was in question with regard to the GPAC and large
landowners making their representations to them. Are you in agreement with what was
stated earlier by a testifier about the process being tainted or not being fair or what?
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Member Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah. Is that out of order?
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: If you're going to ask an opinion of one testifier versus
another, then the Chair is going to rule you out of order.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay.
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CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: We'd like to take input on their thoughts on the Maui Island
Plan.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. No problem. Thank you, Chair. I'll present that
question to the Department as well. So, thank you.
MS. ENGLISH: Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Alan Spencer, next testifier, followed by Thomas
Croly.
MR. A. SPENCER: I'm the oldest child of my parents that you saw standing up here earlier.
There's a lot of things I could say about the practicality that seems to be apparent to those
who have common sense when you look at the Island of Maui and see, if you take the
three major areas of Maui where people work -- the West side, Lahaina, Kaanapali; the
South side, Kihei all the way to Makena; Wailuku-Kahului, and you draw a line
intersecting that where are they going to intersect? They're going to intersect exactly in
the spot where my father is proposing to build his project. Is there a place, an
undeveloped portion of land on Maui that has more roads extending from it, an
undeveloped portion of Maui that are already there that will require no additional
construction of roads?
I'm going to speak from my heart now. I've known my father for over 55 years. He's the
hardest working man I've ever seen in my life. He is a hero to a lot of people on Maui.
Almost every day I meet someone that tells me how much they appreciate what my father
has done for them or for members of their family or people that they know in allowing
them to purchase a home that they wouldn't be able to purchase by any other means if he
hadn't provided them. In any great culture, if it's going to thrive, there's always a small
group of people that are uniquely talented and gifted that have the ability to raise up the
level of the entire community. I believe my father is such a person. Given the freedom
to do what he does best he can do great things for the people of Maui. His time is
limited. He knows that. If this project is turned down, if he's not allowed to do it, there
will be no other opportunity. I can't imagine that there's going to be anyone else on Maui
that's willing to do what he's willing to do provide housing for the cost that he's willing to
provide it for the next 10 or 20 years. And if you say, no, to this project, where is that
going to come from. The papers that we were given here lists all the worthy goals of the
Committee and the Council are good goals. And there are two things necessary to bring
good goals about. There are people that need to visualize those goals what's best for the
people and there are people that bring those goals to pass. There are talkers, which are
necessary, and there are doers. My father is a doer. He's shown what he can do. Let him
do this, please. Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, thank you. Are there any questions for the testifier?
Okay, seeing none. Thank you. Thomas Croly followed by Jeannie Skog.
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MR. CROLY: Hello, Chair and Committee. Thomas Croly and I'm speaking on my own behalf.
To shorten my testimony, I'd like to say that I agree with most of what Jocelyn Perreira
presented about how we're going about this process. This review that the Council is
doing really is the first public review of this document. I give gratefulness to the folks
who created the document, the GPAC, and I participated on that level, and to the
Planning Department for creating this document. But now that the document is created
this is the public review and you folks are our public representatives to do that. So I urge
you to take the time to consider every single aspect of this. And with that in mind, there's
no way you're going to get this done during this term. It's probably unlikely that you'll
get it done in the next year but we need to bite this elephant, you know, one bite at a time
and go through it. To that end, I'd like to make some suggestions to the Chair that might
help in expediting this and going about it in a more straightforward way. I'd like to see
the agenda in just smaller sections, and along with the agenda include the matrix that you
guys are going over online so that people can come in here and give testimony relevant to
just those sections that you're going to discuss at that time. And I would suggest limiting
that to no more than maybe 10 or 15 of those policy decisions. In other words, one huge
policy decision, the land use one, that you might have to have several meetings on that
alone. But I appreciate Jesse being here, I appreciate a lot of the developers being here
but they don't need to be at everyone of these meetings and hold it up with public
testimony for their project. When you get to the land use thing, then deal with that. I'd
like to see the testimony being meaningful to the exact stuff that you agendized and to the
matrix. And again, making that matrix available to the public in just the sections that
you're going to talk about at that meeting I think would be very useful. I ask this
Committee to take the time and the effort to debate and consider the ramifications of each
of these policy decisions. Don't be afraid to have it out in this Chambers because
sometimes democracy is ugly and you gotta do that. To that end, one of the things that I
came here to comment on today, I don't know if you'll get to it in the Housing section is a
thing that said, create a conveyance tax on TVRs. First, I'm not sure that the County has
in its Charter the ability to create a conveyance tax. That's a State thing. But even if we
did, aren't we getting the cart before the horse here when we talk about TVRs? I hope
that someday soon in this Committee we will be discussing how we'll manage TVRs and
create some kind of permitting process for them. But if we're getting to, well, how are
we going to tax the conveyance of them, I'm not sure we're going to even have any to be
conveyed. So that's my comment on something specifically on your agenda but I would
ask that you tell us way back to a small digestible portion for each of these meetings.
The Chair mentioned today that you had four sections in today's agenda but as I read it...
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: No, just three.
MR. CROLY: Okay, as I read it, it looked like the whole plan was within the agenda. So if we
could be more clear on that it would be helpful.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Thank you. Members, any comments...questions for the
testifier? Member Baisa?
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COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Mr. Croly, thank you for coming this afternoon and thank you
for your comments because those are the kinds of comments that I hear when I'm stopped
to discuss the General Plan. And you know, people reacted to the recent meeting we had
where we discussed whether we were going forward or how fast or whatever. And I
think people have a similar concern that they're not sure what's going to be talked about
that day. And when you go on the Internet to look at our agenda, are you able to identify
the matrices and what we're going to talk about?
MR. CROLY: No, that at all. In fact, I went on today and I looked at what was agendized and it
looked like we were looking at the whole plan. And then it said at the bottom that we
might take action on 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, and 6 but again, there's so much in that, that there was
no way. And it wasn't matched up with the matrix that you guys are looking at. I sit at
home and I watch this stuff on TV and sometimes you're referring to pages on the matrix
and I can't easily find that.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I see.
MR. CROLY: And again, if we could tag together the agenda and the matrix that you're going to
be reviewing on that day it would be helpful. And, of course, The Maui News plays a big
part in letting the general public know this is what you're going to discuss at a given
meeting.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you very much because you know if we're concerned
about this idea of getting the word out and making people understand the process and
what we're doing, that sounds like a very good suggestion. Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, any other questions? Okay, seeing none. Jeannie Skog
to be followed by Carol Reimann.
MS. SKOG: Good afternoon, Council Chair, Council Members, I mean, Committee Chair. I'm
Jeannie Skog from the Maui Economic Development Board and there are really two parts
to the comments today. One was to bring to your attention that we've just completed the
Comprehensive Economic Development Strategy Report, which is required by the
Economic Development Administration under the U.S. Department of Commerce. It's
required for any communities that want to be eligible for EDA funding, which is some of
the best funding for CIP kinds of projects, technical assistance all bent toward economic
development. So it's an important report to do. But more significant in terms of what
you're trying to do is it has a prescribed process that requires us to engage the private
sector in a very significant way to help determine what are the priorities in their different
sector that would help them strive and grow and prosper in our communities. So I think
it's a great resource for you as you go through the Economic Development section but
also the rest of the sections because it looks at infrastructure and environment that would
help our sectors grow. So I wanted to bring that to your attention. The Office of
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Economic Development really will be the holder of that report and Pm sure will be
disseminating it very shortly.
In terms of the specific plan, I wanted to comment on the Health section. Originally
when the Plan was given to GPAC Health Care was not a sector in the Economic
Development section. So, in GPAC including it and approving it to go forward in there I
think was a recognition of how significant the sector is as an economic driver. That it's
not just about providing health care services so we live longer, live better and so forth. It
was an economic driver that was already creating a substantial number of jobs but had the
potential for creating even more jobs and in very, very diverse job base. So in the Health
Care section, I've got a few recommendations. One is that in the goal it should reflect the
fact that this is about economic development. So I would add words something like
where it says, that a reliable, efficient, and provide social well being, and that broadens
career opportunities. Something along that line so it's clear that tie to economic
development in terms of health care. Secondly, under number 435, or at least in the
version I have, it's 435, where it talks about the federally qualified health centers, the
Director took out that item and I'm not sure why that was the case. Federally qualified
health centers are, yes, they do provide an important service to the community in terms of
health care but it is also an economic driver in and of itself because it can go beyond, it
looks at health in a very broad way, which includes the economic health of residents. So
it enables, for instance, in Lanai we've been working with them. It enables Lanai to look
at training as part of what is offered as a service under the FQHC. So I would
recommend actually putting that back in.
The second area was under, 436, which has to do with the State of the Art
telecommunications network, and 441, which has to do with telemedicine. I would
actually do the reverse of what is recommended here, and I would keep the State of the
Art telecommunications network and remove the other one because one is really a subset
of the other. Because this is about economic development it wasn't just about serving the
"underserved" because telemedicine serves more than just that. If someone is elderly and
they're in their home, telemedicine can help that person even if they're in Kahului. So it's
not about looking at a geographic way of serving communities but just telemedicine in
general. So I think you really need to talk about the general infrastructure of
telecommunications if you're looking at health care as an economic driver. There's
tremendous potential there. There's stuff going on in the park that is already showing
there's tremendous potential there. In a company like Akimeka that is purely information
systems and doing tremendous work in terms of telemedicine.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Just before the Chair opens up for questions, do you
have anything in writing that you can submit?
MS. SKOG: I can, yes, definitely. And I'm sorry I didn't...
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: The sections you're making reference to would be helpful to
have.
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MS. SKOG: Okay.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Members, any questions for the testifier? Okay, seeing none.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah, Mr. Chairman, we're going to make some decisions on
those yeah. So, Jeannie, on 441 you want to keep what GPAC had suggested?
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: You know what Member Nishiki, I'm asking her to submit that
so we can all have that rather than trying to deliberate that in testifying.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Do you have that today?
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Do you have that in writing?
MS. SKOG: Is it okay if I write it out?
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: If you could submit something so that all the Members could
have that when we begin our deliberations.
MS. SKOG: Okay. Be happy to.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Members, any other questions? Okay. Seeing none
then thank you. Carol Reimann followed by Jake Keahi Kahoohanohano.
MS. REIMANN: Good afternoon, Chair, Members of the Committee. My name is Carol
Reimann and I represent the Maui Hotel & Lodging Association. From the visitor
industry perspective while we commend GPAC for all of their work and time put into the
Island Plan, we feel that we had very limited representation on GPAC; and we're finding
numerous instances in various sections where we have concerns where we need to have a
voice. Today, I'm here to comment on the Housing section. In the Housing narrative,
Page 5-10, Action Item 6, calls to create an affordable housing financing program. Item
b.1, is entitled "Sources of funding" and it lists real estate transfer tax imposed on visitor
units, transient vacation rentals, and residential housing, that is not affordable for
residents. While we can support and appreciate the intent of creating an affordable
housing financing program, we cannot support this language for the following reasons.
Maui County does not have the authority to impose taxes on real estate transfers. If the
authority is not there, then how can we possibly propose this? The State of Hawaii has
already maximized their taxation of transfer of real estate to an extreme. Hawaii has
some of the highest conveyance taxes in the nation. And some of those funds are already
dedicated for "affordable housing". There is a limit to what tourism can bear, especially
while are still in recovery from the economic downturn. The net effect of imposing a real
estate transfer tax and visitor units and TVRs will simply result in increasing the cost of
properties and discourage sales. We're concerned that some real estate transfers are being
targeted and not others. This doesn't seem like a fair way to conduct business. Once
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again, we feel like the visitor industry is being targeted. Shouldn't one of the goals of the
Island Plan be to protect the economic engine that provides a significant and stable
income for the County especially during this economic downturn? As tourism is the
economic engine of Maui we should all have a vested interest in protecting the industry
that so many of us rely upon to survive. We encourage you to incorporate language that
supports a healthy and vibrant visitor industry. The industry represents 40 percent of all
jobs and contributes about 40 percent of all real property tax collections on Maui. Thank
you for the opportunity to testify.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Thank you. . Members, any questions? Go ahead,
Member Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Good afternoon, Ms. Reimann,
and I'll ask that question that I've asked earlier of another testifier. And because this is in
your testimony as well the concern, again, when the GPAC was meeting and being
facilitated by the Department you feel that there was no representation from the visitor
industry in regards to your concerns? Cite an example of what you felt was not having
representation.
MS. REIMANN: Well, the composition of the GPAC there was nobody from the visitor
industry, no stakeholder, like myself or Ms. Vencl from the Visitor Bureau, who
represented the industry. If I recall, the Council members selected the members of the
GPAC.
UNIDENTIFIED COUNCIL MEMBER: Right.
MS. REIMANN: That's what I understand. I wasn't involved at that time.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: If I recall, each Member selected people from their district and
I think the Mayor, at the time, made some recommendations.
MS. REIMANN: That's what I understand.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: So, okay, that's what I wanted some clarity on as why you felt
there was no representation but you guys were allowed to speak, right?
MS. REIMANN: Yes, and we did provide testimony.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. All right, thank you.
MS. REIMANN: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Chair.
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CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Okay, Members, any other questions? Okay, seeing none. We
have your information in your testimony?
MS. REIMANN: Yes.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, thank you.
MS. REIMANN: Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Jake Keahi Kahoohanohano followed by Keli Ho.
MR. KAHOOHANOHANO: Hi, my name is Jake Keahi Kahoohanohano and I heard about this
meeting last minute so I came straight from work and just wanted to say, I'm Hawaiian
don't qualify for Hawaiian homes and just came to support Spencer's subdivision because
they gave half of our company homes to live in. And without them you know we
wouldn't, we need this other subdivision for pass so we can get homes. Its affordable,
quality homes. We're at the jobsites every day and we see what they're building. It
would mean a lot to us and all the younger generation who would strive off of this
subdivision no matter where it stay on this island, you know, the island belongs to us too
and we just want a chance to live here with our families. And without them it wouldn't
be possible. They're making it possible and hopefully we can speed this up so, you know,
I stop wasting my money for rent and put 'em towards one mortgage. That's it. Thank
you.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Mahalo. Any questions for the testifier? Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: I have a question.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Okay, go ahead. Member Medeiros?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman. And aloha, thank you for
testifying. Do you work in the construction industry?
MR. KAHOOHANOHANO: Yeah, I work ABC Building.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Do you work for Mr. Spencer on his projects?
MR. KAHOOHANOHANO: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. And you, right now, currently rent instead of owning
a home?
MR. KAHOOHANOHANO: Yes, sir.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you. Thank you for your testimony. Mahalo,
Mr. Chair.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, any other questions? Okay, thank you. Keli Ho
followed by Winona Barrozo.
MR. HO: Aloha ai, ai to everybody.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aloha.
MR. HO: I've been here for like 27 years, born and raised, Maui boy. Stopping this Spencer
Homes is kind of hard for us kanakas, you know what I mean. Because myself just like
my other friend, Jake, who just testified, me, too I rent. I no more house. My family no
more house. My parents we no own house; we all rent. It's hard for us, you know. Not
being racist or anything but we see plenty of our people even move, move away. They
call even Vegas; a lot of them stay in Vegas. That's their second home...Oregon. I don't
know Mr. Spencer personally but I work with Jake, the same job, work for a supply
company. Mr. Spencer gave us the job for the roofing. I'm happy, I'm fortunate that I
even have a job. I see a lot of people laid off Lot of guys they moved away, they cannot
afford, cannot do nothing. I see even guys that used to work with us some of them had to
get laid off. You gotta do what you gotta do, I mean, feel bad, some of them even had
family. Me being single, I feel bad for the other guy that had kids. Sometimes me I wish
I was, you know, maybe I could have done something say, you know, brah, you get kids.
Maybe you should have the job, you know what I mean. I single. I rather have him and
his keikis, you know, make sure he get food on the table. Me, I get along with
everybody, I love everybody but the kids come first, just like how Jake was saying. I
mean I had family like even signed up for Hawaiian Homes, like my grandparents, a lot
of 'em passed away. Aunty, Uncle passed away. Cousins passed away. Sign up for
Hawaiian Homes but never get a chance to live in it. And what the next generation the
other family member gets to live in it but from grandma to their sons or their daughter
they pass away, cannot live in 'em. Go to the next kid, cannot live in it because they pass
away. What we're going do? Cannot do nothing. Mr. Spencer provided for us, a second
chance for us to look at, hey, he can build it more fast than Hawaiian Homes. Us we
gotta wait forever for Hawaiian Homes.
MS. HAMMAN: Three minutes.
MR. HO: That's why I don't count on Hawaiian Homes. To me, every home is Hawaiian home,
no matter where you stay, no matter what island you stay, every home is Hawaiian home.
That's the way I look at it. I gotta say that I've been born and raised here 27 years
already. If I look inside this room I'm just like the youngest one in here. Respect all
your aunties and uncles, you know what I mean. I respect all you guys but as you notice,
me and Jake, we never come here with papers. Everything come from the heart. This is
how we speak. We know hold back. That's the way we are. That's how we're raised.
That's what my father told us. My grandfather said tell it like it is, boy. Sure definitely I
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going tell 'em. If you don't say nothing and then you're going regret it. So I just like tell
everybody thank you for giving me this chance to speak. Mahalo. Me ke aloha
pumehana.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Thank you, Keli. Members, any questions for the testifier?
Member Johnson?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Thanks so much for coming and taking time off work. Because the
issues that you raised during your testimony had to do with providing jobs as well as
housing, are there still jobs that are being taken by people that were not born and raised
here, lot of...or are they all being given to local labor?
MR. HO: Well, I've seen a lot of my friends they even work for Mr. Spencer, Spencer Homes
and all that. A lot of them had to be laid off. Everybody was getting pumped up because
hey, the new Spencer Homes coming back you know what I mean. Hey, everybody
going get their job back.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: I'm not speaking specifically of his project. I'm just asking you if
you know. If you don't know, that's fine. But because for labor, construction industry
like yourself, we've heard repeatedly we need jobs, and I know Mr. Spencer has been
really good about hiring local people -MR. HO: Right.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: --but is there still importation of labor that is not from Hawaii
working on all the construction jobs here?
MR. HO: Yep.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay, that's what I wanted to know. Thank you.
MR. HO: Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Okay, Members, any other questions? Okay, Keli, thank you.
MR. HO: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Winona Barrozo followed by Juno Comilang...I may be
saying that wrong. Okay, go ahead.
MS. BARROZO: Okay. My name is Winona Barrozo and I work for Spencer Homes but the
main reason why Mr. Spencer keeps appearing at these meetings is not for himself.
Mr. Spencer is a successful contractor, businessman. He doesn't need the constant
pressure. He doesn't need the constant, um, misquoting in the papers but he's here
because there's a lot of workers who count on him to make things happen. And at 80
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years old I don't think I could take the pressure. I probably throw in the towel and say,
you know what, forget it, you guys are on your own. But that's not who Mr. Spencer is.
That's not who Joyce Spencer is. They care about this community. They didn't make the
money and leave, they are still here. He's 80 years old, fighting to get this next project
passed. He purchased the project not to go against another plan or against the General
Plan. He purchased it because it was part of that plan at that time. So the vision that he
had was actually a real plan. Without the General Plan being adopted it still is the Plan.
So it gives these construction workers hope that, you know, if the Council members can
see what Mr. Spencer is all about, then maybe we have an opportunity. I'm a mom, I'm a
grandma. My grandmother was born in Hana but they couldn't make it there. They
ended up in Kalihi. And so I come to Maui and I want to make Maui my home. I want
my kids and my grandkids to be here. My husband is on the lessee list for Hawaiian
Homes. He's like number twelve hundred. Now twelve hundred in Hawaiian numbers is
a very long time. I checked to see if he's moved up, nope, no movement. And so 1 can
appreciate these guys taking time off to come to speak because if they're not going to
speak, who's going to fight? If not for Mr. Spencer, Mrs. Spencer, who's going to fight
for us? There's nobody willing to stand up and say, I have the money, I have the will
power, I can do this for you. As I said, he doesn't need the money, he doesn't need the
stress, but he's willing to do it for our families. Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Thank you, Winona. Members, any questions? Okay, seeing
none.
MS. BARROZO: Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Thank you. Juno Comilang. If I said that incorrectly, I
apologize.
MR. COMILANG: Thank you, Council Chair [sic/ You said that correctly, thank you.
Council members, thank you. My name is Juno Comilang and I'm here on behalf of
myself. You know I agree with Alan, you know, his father being a hero. He's been
putting out affordable housing for a lot of needed people for many years. The Ohana Kai
Village project with this magnitude would create a lot of jobs. Right now, economy is so
bad we have to be in the survival mode. I'm hoping that everybody else sees that and can
help push this project through. Yeah, we really need your help. He being a hero and if
you guys could be our heroes as well. Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Okay, thank you, Juno. Member Medeiros, go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman, and aloha, Juno. Thanks for being
here. You work for a materials supplier, is that correct?
MR. COMILANG: Yes, I do.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: And how...and jobs are dependent on small business or
even medium or large businesses like the one you work for. So, how is the business
doing in sustaining jobs for the people of Maui County?
MR. COMILANG: At this point, not very well. Most of the stimulation projects are all
machines -- road work,
, nothing much for labor that I see.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: The business you work for, your employer deals mostly
with supplying contractors or homeowners, is that correct?
MR. COMILANG: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: So the business is really tied in to having projects like this
come about for people to continue to work in the field you're in?
MR. COMILANG: Oh, definitely.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay, thank you, for your testimony. Mahalo, Mr.
Chairman.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Members, any other questions? Okay, thank you, Juno.
MR. COMILANG: Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: The next testifier is Becky Lauer.
MS. LAUER: Thank you all so much for your service to our community. I understand that you
have our best interest at heart and we really do appreciate everything that you all are
doing. Thank you. Listen, I'm not a gifted speaker so if I have a heart attack . . .
(chuckled). . . just roll me aside. But I'm speaking from my heart and I feel I'm in
agreement with most of our island community when I say that Ohana Kai is a very
worthwhile project. What I have to say comes from my intimate involvement with
affordable housing on Maui, most recently, Waikapu Gardens. I personally worked with
and helped hundreds of people through the hurdles of buying a house. People still
approach me, sometimes daily, asking when there's going to be another project or how
can I get on the list. Believe me, there's still a huge need for affordable housing on this
island. I fell in love with these families and I think that you all can probably see why
from the testimonies that we just had. These families, some of whom have lived here for
generations never thought they would be able to have a beautiful home on Maui in a
clean, safe, loving community like Waikapu. A community with a park right in the
middle of it filled with real people that make up Maui like teachers, the Police
Department, the Fire Department, County workers, nurses, carpenters, on and on. These
are the people that need housing on Maui, you know, the ones that aren't looking to flip a
house for a quick buck. But they want a home. They want a home, they want a peaceful
life. They can't usually afford second homes in Maalaea, you know, the ones who
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actually paid taxes here, the people who take care of our elderly, the ones that teach our
children and risk their lives when their house is on fire. The ones that can't show up to all
these meetings because they work for a living. The ones who live here all the time.
Please support this project. It's an important part of a healthy, happy future for our island
community and we need it now. Thank you very much.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Thank you, Becky. Members, any questions? Okay, seeing
none. Thank you. Becky was the last testifier signed up. Is there anyone here that would
like to testify that has not signed up? If you would, please come to the podium.
MR. MAYER: Thank you, Chair. Thank you, Council members. Several items I just want to
comment on.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Can you state your name for the record?
MR. MAYER: My name is Dick Mayer and I'll pass in the form. Several times it's been
mentioned that we had three years to prepare this plan. In fact, that's rather incorrect. In
fact, Jocelyn kept saying four years. In fact, what happened was we were appointed and
then shortly after we started as a GPAC we found out that Bill 84 was defective. It came
back to the Council and we had to wait probably a year or thereabouts to get a Bill 53
going so we could meet. And then we spent on the Countywide Policy Plan for much of
a year. In fact, what we really did...and then after we finished that, we had to wait for
the Planning Department to actually prepare a draft of the Maui Island Plan to give to us
and then there were couple of drafts that went stages there. So the GPAC actually
worked about 10 or 11 months on the plan. So the three year, four year thing is really
shibai.
Second item, in terms of input into the GPAC process, we met, unlike you folks, we did
meet in the evenings almost exclusively and we met on Saturdays in each of the districts.
We got huge amounts of community input. Member Baisa sat through many of those
long, long meetings. We had numerous members of the community coming to give us
input. So this plan is not based on something that we just wrote up. It's based on large
amounts of community input. Jocelyn Perreira testified virtually at every single meeting
giving us small community, small town input, etc. So there's a lot of input that's gone
into this plan.
Third item, Mau Island Plan relates to the community plans. I think what we visualized
was that the Maui Island Plan was going to create a framework I think that's what Bill 84
and Bill 53 envisioned so we created the framework to give guidance to you in setting up
your policies for future ordinances, that we would also give the parameters for the
community plans to be established with the urban growth boundaries that within those
urban growth boundaries they would decide where the resort areas go, where the housing
would go, where the businesses would go. All those decisions at the committee level
were to be made by the communities. It's not to take away their responsibility but to
rather allow for a coordinated framework for the whole island.
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Next item - in the Economic Development chapter there's a map at the end of the chapter
that was referred by Pam with regards to resort areas. I just want to comment on one
change that's called out. Since we, as the GPAC finished, and that is with regard to
Makena. At the south end of the Makena Project, archaeological work was done for Mr.
Dowling; I met with him many times on this and we talked about it, that showed that
there were large, far much larger number of archaeological sites at that South end just
opposite of Puu Olai. And I'm going to ask when you look at the text later on that you
see if there's some kind of an overlay district or something on that south end below, south
of the golf course could be established to help protect those archaeological sites.
Next item - Ohana Kai, we did get testimony from Mr. Spencer. The Planning
Commission got testimony from him and also the Department heard from him as well.
This was not a unilateral decision by the GPAC, and our primary goal was to look at all
projects on the island, not to say that this project is necessarily bad. We do want
affordable housing but we've designated in the Plan many projects for affordable housing.
That's why I'm asking you to wait till you get to the Directed Growth portion of this
project where you'll hear not from this project but from dozens of other projects which
are in the Plan which we thought were more appropriate locations for affordable housing
and for housing in general. The Maui Island Plan is not cast in stone for 20 years which
was alluded to a few minutes ago, but it's something that can be amended. And if you
look at the ordinance you'll see that the Council has the ability to amend the Maui Island
Plan periodically to update it both financially and as well as the policies, etc. This is to
be a guideline for the Council and for the community to go forward but it's not something
cast in stone.
And finally, a comment was made last time by somebody in the Council that geez we're
only seven or nine members dealing with this issue, the GPAC had 25 members, you
know, we really need a lot more time to do it. In fact, that's one of the examples where
the grass is always greener in the other person's yard. Because we had 25 members it
took us a long time because we had to listen to all 25 people speak. And that's a much
longer process. You folks are fortunate. We wished at times and that's why we had these
IRC set up so that we can more efficiently handle matters in a smaller committee and get
things done. So I think you folks are very blessed having only nine members and only
seven on this particular committee to make decisions. Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, thank you. Members, any questions for the testifier?
Go ahead, Member Medeiros?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman. Mr. Mayer, thank you for being
here. I just wanted to ask you since you mentioned in your testimony about urban growth
and I've been receiving a lot of concerns on the growth boundaries, the urban and the
rural growth. Was there any discussion during the meetings when you discussed this that
TMK Nos. be provided because some people are raising their concerns to me that they
didn't even know that their properties were included in some of the maps and the areas of
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urban growth. And for Hana I know many of them if their home should be burned down
they wouldn't have the ability to rebuild. And so, I'd just like to ask, was there
consideration to provide TMK Nos. for affected properties?
MR. MAYER: I think the Planning Staff, the map...the cartographers and GIS people in the
Planning Department could tell you on which side of the line a particular property. We
did not sit down and say, this Tax Map Key is inside or outside. But we were aware of
where those lines went and probably most of us could probably have said, yeah, this
property is in or not in but the exact lines themselves were drawn by the cartographers
based on property boundary lines and would be able to do that. Now, if there is a concern
about a property burning down that's something that the Council certainly couldn't say
that if a property, I mean, that would be up to you to insert into the ordinance in saying
that if a property were burnt down or destroyed by a tidal wave or whatever that it can be
restored to its previous status. That would be I think a very wise type of policy to put in
there. But it's not a question of trying to hurt people but rather to control where the
infrastructure of the County will extend to. That's the purpose of the urban growth
boundaries and rural growth boundaries so we we'll know where the sewer lines or water
lines all kinds of school facilities, etc. would be more concentrated and thereby be a less
costly thing for the community and that's what those lines are about.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay, mahalo, Mr. Mayer for your testimony. And I'll ask
the Planning Department about that. Thank you.
MR. MAYER: Very good.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mahalo, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Members, any other questions? Member Pontanilla followed
by Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you. Thank you, Mr. Mayer, for being here. You
know, when you mentioned about urban growth boundaries and the areas that you know
being considered for affordable housing. I don't know how many projects are being
planned in the urban growth areas for affordable housing. But is there any project that
comes to mind that is...I hear about Ohana Kai, they're ready, willing to go. But of all
the projects that were identified in the urban growth boundaries how many of them are
ready to go?
MR. MAYER: I think it's a question of the financing. Even the Ohana Kai one will have to go
out and get... he said a half billion dollars worth of financing. That's a lot of money. I
don't know if we have any guarantee that that money will be forthcoming. All the
developers who come to you over the years - Dowling, Wailea 670, Kapalua Mauka, for
example, all came to you and said, we're ready to go. We're going to be building. And
many have gone bankrupt or have gone bankrupt. So...
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COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: I've seen that. We've all seen that.
MR. MAYER: And so each developer can say were ready to go but until if they would put up a
bond and say, yeah, if we don't build within three years we'll give you half a billion
dollars to the County. I'd love to see that.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah. Because...
MR. MAYER: Sterling Kim's project...
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: There's one project that Mr. Spencer did several years
ago, in fact, eight years ago he started and only now in the last two years we seen the
project completed in Waikapu. And at the time, it was 51 percent affordable housing.
The rest was all market value. But today, when you look at the total subdivision itself,
it's 100 percent affordable. So, you know, I just question about the urban growth
boundaries that were expanded where affordable housing is going to be located. I don't
know who is going to develop but when I look at Mr. Spencer, you know, he's one guy
that makes a commitment and holds that commitment. I'm not advocating for this
particular project, by the way, but I'm just saying that dealing with Mr. Spencer, he's a
man of his word. So, thank you for the information.
MR. MAYER: It's not a question...I think let me give you some idea of what the think...thought
was and I cast before all the Members obviously in the GPAC, we looked at these
projects as they came in. That was I think the number was 1,100 units were going to go
into that project. And then we looked at the infrastructure that those 1,100 people would
have available to them in terms of schools. hospital, medical, all the other stores, all the
other facilities. A number of other concerns - traffic, and we made decisions. And I'm
not saying that it's the right one or the wrong one, the one we made as a group that we
thought that this one was not perhaps in the best location with the proper amenities
compared to other parts. You're going to see projects in Waikapu, for example. You're
going to see Waiale by A&B. You're going to see a number of other projects closer in to
the infrastructure that will come before you. That's why I'm asking you to reserve all
judgment until you see the full range of projects that are out there rather than having one
developer come with their proponents to you.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you for your comments. And when we come to
that particular section, I'm sure we're all going to be taking a real hard look in regards to
the urban growth boundaries. Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Member Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: And thank you, Dick, for making some clarifications on what
testimony we listened to today because you did serve on the CAC whether...what you
represent again is not of all members sitting there, but thank you. My question has to do
with the conflicting, perhaps policies that you may have made that differed from the
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community plan. Were you aware when that occurred, and how did you or did you seek
any kind of advice from, urn, if because I heard sometimes the legal people were not
there but, obviously, you could have asked it and been given a response much later.
MR. MAYER: We were in a sense and I think you're going to see if you read the policies you'll
see several places in the policies but we've added a phrase to ... (inaudible). . . policy
consistent with the community plans. For example, we may have talked about and on the
top of head with regards to vacation rentals or bed and breakfast those kinds of things and
we wrote this should have happened, and we said in there, consistent with the community
plans. So we recognized that a particular community, let's say, Hana, as opposed, may
want a very different policy let's say than an urban area like Lahaina or Kahului with
regard to vacation rentals. And so in that respect, we said, this is what we think should
happen but it should be consistent with the community plan of that particular area. We
also recognized that this was to be the framework for the next round of community plans.
In other words, we weren't as concerned about trying to modify... we were modifying the
previous community plans. In fact, you had a meeting here of the Council when you
voted on the Countywide Policy Plan where your legal advisor recommended it. The
Maui Island Plan was not going to, or the Countywide Policy was not going to trump the
community plans but in the future the community plans would probably have to be in
compliance with the plan but your Counsel can give you better wording on that. So there
was interaction but we basically felt that this was an overall look at the whole island and
not at each community and that the community plans would then be much more specific
within those urban growth boundaries.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Okay, thank you so much. I'm done.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, Members, any other questions? Okay, seeing none.
Thank you.
MR. MAYER: Thank you very much.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, this would be the last opportunity for anyone else who
would like to testify. Please come forward.
...State your name for the record, please.
MS. TYLOVA: Hi, my name is Cori Tylova. And if I could just take my three minutes to
address the Council and know that I am not particularly politically savvy and this is my
first meeting that I have attended. And the reason I'm here is because I wanted to listen
in on what was being discussed as far as Spencer Homes. I am a direct benefit of all of
Jesse and Joyce's efforts in the community. I live in Waikapu Gardens and to just give
you a glimpse of just kind of my side of the story is that 47 years ago I'm sure Council
members just like yourselves or maybe yourselves sat here and talked about the future of
the residents of Hawaii. And that would be me. I was born and raised in Hawaii and
educated at U.H. but when it came time for me to get on my own, moved to mainland,
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moved all around the world, and just like the honu I have to come home to where I
started. And so it was because of Jesse that I was able to bring my family back and
afford a home. I still scratch my head and wonder how it all happened. It is a great
community. It is a community where people actually speak to one another, have
relationships with one another, and it is a great peace as a mom to know that I'm raising
my child in a safe wholesome environment. I hope that you would know that
Jesse Spencer is ready to go on this project and that there's probably a lot of issues that
are being discussed and lots of papers going back and forth. And one thing I do know
about Jesse is that he's honest, he's trustworthy, and any issues that do come up he's on
the side of the good for all. And so I hope that you will support this project. It means a
lot to the people of Maui and to the families and to the children.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, thank you. Any questions for the testifier? Okay. Cori,
I just want to make one thing since you've taken the time to come here just so you
understand we are not here to approve or disapprove Mr. Spencer's project. Just so you're
clear on that. We're talking about the Maui Island Plan-MS. TYLOVA: Uh-huh.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: --and the planning process. There are areas that are being
designated for growth and development in the plan. So I just wanted to make sure that
you know you're coming forth for this particular meeting isn't because of Mr. Spencer's
project.
MS. TYLOVA: My coming forth is, like I said, I started off saying I'm not politically savvy but
sitting here this afternoon I gather that you're listening to voices in support of the project.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: We'll take any testimony. I just wanted you to be clear that we
are not approving or disapproving a project in the planning process.
MS. TYLOVA: Uh-huh.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Does that make sense? As long as you're clear on that. I don't
want you to leave...
MS. TYLOVA: Well, I guess what I want to say my voice is for whatever it is that you are
talking about that allows this project to happen. Please let that happen so that this can
happen.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Clear.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. With that, we'll take that.
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COUNCIL MEMBERS: . . .(chuckled) . . .
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Would you please take an opportunity to grab one of the signin sheets and fill out that further for the committee? Okay. Is there anyone else that
would like to come forth? Last opportunity. Okay, seeing none. Then the Chair, if
there's no objections, will close public testimony at this time.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Okay, thank you.
. . .END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY ..
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: The Chair is going to take a 10-minute recess just to give
everyone a break. We've been in session since 1:30. So we'll reconvene at 3:35. Okay,
meeting in recess.. . . (gavel) .. .
RECESS: 3:23 p.m.
RECONVENE: 3:41 p.m.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA:
.(gavel). . .0kay, the Chair would like to reconvene our
Planning Committee meeting. Just to refresh everyone's memory. A week ago this
Committee worked through the section - that's Small Business Development, and we
went through Section 4-24 and completed all the attached matrix items ending 4-27 in
your binder. So, at this time, we are going to begin on Section 4-28, which is the Health
Care sector of the Economic Development. Members, the Chair would like to also
acknowledge that we have in attendance with us today also the...Ms. Deidre Tegarden
who is the Economic Development Coordinator. And then also in attendance this
afternoon is JoAnne Inamasu who is the Acting, Assistant Coordinator for Economic
Development. Is that correct? Okay. And then we also have Ms. Jo Ann Ridao from the
Housing and Human Concerns Department, Deputy, who is also in attendance.
-

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: What page?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: So, Mr. Chairman-CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: --so in the matrix it correlates to the same number then,
4-28?
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: So, the Chair would like to make sure that you're on the same
matrix document.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: So is that Page 19?
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: It would be beginning on Page 19.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Beginning on Page 20.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Oh, 20?
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Yes. So if you look at Page 20 of the matrix, then the very top
of it would be titled Health Care Sector.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Right.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. And then the first column on that is the text. So, at this
time, then the Chair would like to entertain a motion to accept the text, which begins on
Page 4-28 and then ends on, well, a third of the way down on Page 4-30.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: So move, Mr. Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Second, Chair.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, moved by Member Johnson, seconded by Member
Medeiros to accept the Health Care Sector text on Page 4-28 and ending on Page 4-30.
Discussion on the motion? Go ahead, Member Johnson?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, Mr. Chair. This is the section that Ms. Skog had mentioned
and I made some cryptic notes anyway. I guess this was the first part where I don't know
if you have her recommendations written down but in I guess in the Health Care Sector
and the reflecting goal, I'm not sure if hers is within the text or was hers actually within
the matrix items themselves.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, I am looking at her...
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Because her first comment was regarding health, it was reflected in a
goal that provided additional career opportunities but I'm not sure if that went within the
verbiage.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, Members, you have a copy of her written testimony.
And then we just wanted to clarify which section. Jeannie, since you're still here, we just
want to clarify. You were making your recommendations to the narrative section?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Matrix.
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CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Oh, to the matrix itself. Okay. So, Member Johnson?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. So not in the narrative section at all. And it's just in the goal.
Okay. Then that's fine. I read through that and I have no problem with the verbiage.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Members, if you look at the Matrix, Page 20, you'll
notice that the Director makes some suggestion for language change to the narrative
section. So, Department, you want to comment on that?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Mr. Chairman, and you're referring to number what?
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: So if you look on Page 28-COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: The goal.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: --of your matrix, under the column, the section that says text.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Oh, text. Okay.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Under the Director's column, you'll notice the first section
there is making amendments to the text.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, Department?
MR. SUMMERS: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. We had some comments from our current
Planning Division indicating that the text on the top of Page 4-30 wasn't entirely correct,
were factual. So we provided some recommendations to clarify that Maui Memorial
Medical Center doesn't necessarily employ physicians under its own entity. So we've
clarified that pursuant to those comments. We've also recommended that the third
sentence, which isn't correct, be struck. The explanation is on the last page. We have a
footnote which describes that.
...If the Members look at the top of Page 4-30, the very first sentence, that's the sentence
that we're recommending be revised. And then we're also recommending that the third
sentence be deleted.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Just in recognizing the third sentence, can you read the
sentence please?
MR. SUMMERS: Sure. It reads, Maui Memorial Medical Center is also exploring a strategic
partnership with the planned acute care hospital envisioned for West Maui.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Is that the one that you're asking to delete it?
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MR. SUMMERS: Yes. That would be the sentence that would be deleted. The first sentence
would be amended as indicated in the matrix.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. So, Member Johnson, just to make sure that you
understand what is being asked by the Department then in the top of 4-30 there is an
amendment to language to delete in the second line of the first sentence, and it employs
more than, to be deleted.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: And can I clarify too I thought that we're employed by the State.
Are they not State employees? I mean, isn't the...
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Not the doctors.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Oh, the doctors.
MR. SUMMERS: This is specific to the physicians.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. So how are they compensated?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: They're contracted.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. So I guess it's a technicality.
MR. SUMMERS: Exactly, yeah. Just a subtle nuance.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: . . . (chuckled) . . . Oh, boy, talk about splitting hairs. Anyway...
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: So would you make the appropriate amendments then?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah. What I'm going to do is I'm just going to follow along, and
Mr. Chair, I move to amend to adopt the language changes as proposed by the Planning
Department.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Second.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, moved by Member Johnson to amend the text by
inserting the language provided by the Planning Department.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Right.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Seconded by Member Medeiros. Discussion on the
amendment?
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VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: No, I think, you know, we've...I see what they're doing. Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Member Medeiros?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: I just want clarification from the Department on the
sentence that is going to be deleted and the purpose for that?
MR. SUMMERS: Again, it was a comment from our Current Planning Division and there's a
member of our division who has a pretty good knowledge of what's happening with that
specific project in West Maui and they brought it to our attention that there isn't this
strategic partnership that that's no longer being discussed.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Any further discussion on the amendment? Okay,
hearing none. Then all in favor of the amendment signify by saying "aye"?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Aye.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Aye.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Opposed no?
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Kaho'ohalahala, Vice-Chair Johnson, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Medeiros, Molina, and Nishiki.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Victorino.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, we're back to the main motion that is to adopt the text of
this health care sector, as amended. Discussion? Okay, hearing none. All those in favor
of the main motion, as amended, signify by saying "aye"?
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VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Aye.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Aye.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Opposed no? Okay, then the language to this section is
adopted, as amended.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Kaho'ohalahala, Vice-Chair Johnson, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Medeiros, Molina, and Nishiki.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Victorino.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED MAIN MOTION, AS AMENDED.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Members, now we will begin on the bottom portion of Page
4-30 and that's with the Goals, Objectives, and Policies. So if you look at your matrix,
Page 20, will begin on No. 432 and 433 and with the attached Policies on 434. So, the
Chair would entertain a motion.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Mr. Chair, I move to approve of your recommendation.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Second, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, moved by Member Johnson, seconded by Member
Medeiros to adopt the goals in 432 and the Objective 1, and the attached Policies 434 to
446 on Page 21. Members, discussion? Go ahead, Member Johnson?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, Mr. Chair. This is the first one where I think Ms. Skog has
said, insert in the goal after options the words that broaden career opportunities. So,
where we have language here, it says, Maui will have a health care industry and options
that broaden career opportunities that are reliable, efficient, and provide social well
being. Is that where she's intending to offer that? Because then I would move to amend.
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Second.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, moved by Member Johnson and seconded by Member
Baisa to amend Item No. 432, which is the Goal, to insert the language as stated.
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VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Right.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, Members, discussion on the motion to amend?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Chair?
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Go ahead, Member Medeiros?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: So is that on Ms. Skog's submitted...?
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Yes, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: In No. 2 or No. 1?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: The first one.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: The first bullet of Item 2.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. I don't see the No. 432.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: No, she doesn't have...
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: She listed it as a goal. So the goal is Item 432.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, further discussion on the amendment? Department, any
comments? No. Then all those in favor of the amendment signify by saying "aye"?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Aye.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Aye.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Opposed no? Okay, the goal is now amended to include the
broaden language.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Kaho'ohalahala, Vice-Chair Johnson, and Councilmembers
Balsa, Medeiros, Molina, and Nishiki.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
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ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Victorino.
MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Further discussion?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, Mr. Chair. I move to restore the previously deleted language
that was in Item No. 435.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Second.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, moved by Member Johnson to restore Item No. 435,
seconded by Member Nishiki. Discussion? Go ahead, Member Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Chair, what was there before said, support the expansion of
federally qualified health care blah, blah, blah with the direct involvement of the
residents of the impacted communities. And she wants us to say that a little different, and
she wants to say residents of the community served. So I don't know if that's worth
wordsmithing. We can call that a friendly amendment. I'd like to suggest that we adopt
her language.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: No objections.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Yeah, okay. I think that's what you're . . . (inaudible) .. .
VICE CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, yes. And that's what I'm...
-

CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Further discussion on the amendment then?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: No.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: If not, then all those in favor of amending Item No. 435 to
include the language suggested by MEDB, signify by saying "aye"?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Aye.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Aye.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Opposed no?
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VOTE:

AYES: Chair Kaho'ohalahala, Vice-Chair Johnson, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Medeiros, Molina, and Nishiki.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Victorino.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, that amendment is adopted.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: The next one, Mr. Chair, Item No. in fact, this one I'm going to try
and take care of in motions. I'm going to...I guess, oh, okay, she's keeping No. 441 so I'll
only do it in one motion. So, I move to restore in Item 436 the following language Support state-of-the-art telecommunications network to expand telemedicine service
opportunities.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Second.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, moved by Member Johnson and seconded by Member
Nishiki to amend Item 436 with the language provided by MEDB. Any discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: No.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, seeing none. Then all those in favor of the amendment
signify by saying "aye"?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Aye.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Aye.

CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Opposed no?
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Kaho'ohalahala, Vice-Chair Johnson, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Medeiros, Molina, and Nishiki.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
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ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Victorino.
MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, the amendment is adopted.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, and urn...
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Go ahead, Member Johnson?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay, the next one in Item No. 441, this is...I'm going to move to
delete from the language in 441, delete the following: "in underserved parts of the
island."
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Second for discussion.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Okay. Moved by Member Johnson, seconded by Member
Nishiki to amend Item 441, to delete - in underserved parts of the island. Discussion?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, Mr. Chair, I understand why this is being done because what
Ms. Skog was making mention of is that telemedicine basically is used as a tool for all
parts of the community. It doesn't matter whether it's underserved or well-served because
telemedicine really is integral now in patient management especially with so many
doctors leaving the island.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Further discussion? Member Medeiros?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yes. I'm just wondering on the second part, and this is part
of the Director's recommendation, right, as far as what's in the-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: In the matrix.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: --matrix, right. Okay. So I'm wondering as far as the
second part of the existing text there - subspecialist consultation services. So all of that
would be for everyone and that's why we're taking out "underserved parts of the island"?
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Yeah, it does not...the amendment only takes out the reference
to where it should be served or could serve.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: So it deletes in underserved parts of the island?

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

June 14, 2010

CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Yeah, only that part.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Can I ask the Department the reason that's their
recommendation in underserved parts of the island?
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, Department?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: I wonder if there's something different that we haven't
heard and that's why they have that there?
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, go ahead, Department?
MR. SUMMERS: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. The intent was to try to focus the investment in
those areas that may need it the most.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: But would that mean that there wouldn't be any services to
areas where there weren't underserved people? I don't understand the text that you're
putting it in. I can see if you said, maybe especially in underserved parts of the island, so
that would include everybody else but wanted to be sure that the underserved parts of the
island it would receive it. I'm trying to get the sense of your thinking on the wording that
you put.
MR. SUMMERS: I think the additional language provides more clearly what our intent was.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. So, Mr. Chairman, what would be appropriate if I
would want to keep the Director's recommendation but add to it - especially in the
underserved parts of the island, which would mean that everybody would be included but
there would be some special focus on underserved parts of the island?
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Mr. Medeiros, then you would have to vote against the

amendment-COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: --at this point in time. But Members, I just wanted to
understand. I think what the Department is saying what they wanted to be specific but I
think the general amendment is asking to be broad rather than to be specific so that this
kind of service is available to the broader community than the more specific. Member
Johnson and then Member Baisa.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, and I think part of telemedicine now which is really
instrumental in providing not just in the State of Hawaii but actually even as a teaching
and training tool the University here is trying to expand some of the things and the
opportunities that they have for even teaching and learning. So it doesn't matter whether
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you're in an underserved community or you're part of the broader community. Even
those services should be provided to everyone equally. I understand about the
underserved portion but this is really critical because right now we are all becoming
underserved because the number of physicians actually practicing in the State of Hawaii
is dwindling as it is in all kinds of areas. So this is really critical. And what Ms. Skog
was saying is that as a part of economic development, if we don't really provide services
just as a matter of course through our medical health care delivery system, we won't have
economic development because no one will want to live here if they can't get these
services. So that's my point. Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, Member Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: I like the new language and the reason I do is because it is
becoming the way that physicians do a lot of their work nowadays. You know if you
don't have access to a specialist in some very particular area of medicine, it's very simple
to electronically send your x-ray or test or cat scan or whatever it is anywhere in the
world to have a specialist take a look and come back to you. And this is the new standard
of medicine and should be everywhere, everywhere. So, I agree.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Further discussion, Members? Member Medeiros?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah, I just wanted to say that I just wanted to be sure that
very isolated, rural areas like Hana, Molokai, and Lanai, you know, because our
infrastructure is not like Central Maui or West Maui or South Maui. Telemedicine, for
some reason, and I don't understand the total technology of that might not be available to
some of our areas. And I just wanted to be sure that the underserved parts of the island
were included in, ensure that we receive these services.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Thank you. The Chair just has a couple comments. In
the area of telemedicine it is something that we, as island communities, need to be
involved with. We have had a demonstration project on Molokai using Queens Hospital
where some very simple equipment can be made available at the hospital or at the clinic
on Molokai, and it is something that is already pre-arranged in terms of physicians
looking at a monitor and making diagnosis over the tele-prompter or the screen. As an
added kind of benefit to help make some decisions on the condition of the patient, that
would allow the hospital to determine if the patient needs to be emergency taken out of
the location and sent to another hospital or, in fact, they can make some diagnosis that
would allow the patient to continue to stay in their home community. So it is up and
coming. It's being practiced through other parts of our nation as well as throughout the
world and it's something that we would gain the benefit of as an island County.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Thank you for that additional information, Chair.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. So further discussion?

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

June 14, 2010

VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Mr. Chair, I just wanted to say too that even individual patients
where they have the little ICAM that's on your computer, if you have access to a
computer and you aim it in such a way, if you have like a sore on your leg, if you have
diabetes or something, you just simply have to beam that picture to wherever it is that ifs
going, and they may be able to just from that simple kind of procedure be able to tell
whether or not you need to get to a physician right away. So that it could be as simple as
that. Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Further discussion? If not, Members, all those in favor
of the amendment signify by saying "aye"?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Aye.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Aye.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Opposed? Okay, the amendment is carried.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Kaho'ohalahala, Vice-Chair Johnson, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Medeiros, Molina, and Nishiki.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Victorino.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, Members, further discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Mr. Chairman?
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Go ahead, Mr. Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: I want to get back to 434. And I want to modify the, make a
motion to modify the Director's language by saying - encourage expanded services at
Maui Memorial Center and at other medical facilities.
...That is my motion.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Second for discussion.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Thank you very much.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: . . (chuckled) . . .
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, moved by Member Nishiki and seconded by Member
Medeiros.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Anyway, it just reads...
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Hold on. Hold on. I want to make sure that we have the text
that you provided for us, Mr. Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Oh, okay.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Is that correct? Encourage expanded...
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Expansion.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Expansion.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Encourage expanded services...
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Expansion.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Expanded services...
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: At Maui Memorial Medical Center and at other medical
facilities.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: And at other medical facilities. And you want to delete all of
the remaining part of that?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah. It just reads clearly and simply.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: And at all other...you said all?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: And at other medical facilities.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: And at other medical...
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Facilities.
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CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Period. Okay, Members, can you see that?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, discussion, Member Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Just what I said, it just makes it more clear and it addresses, I
think, what the Director wanted to communicate to us.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Further discussion? Member Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Chair. I can support the amendment as well
because looking at the original language stating support, it can be viewed in different
ways. Support...as a County support, what kind of support will it come from the County
whereas Mr. Nishiki's language where it just says, encourage expanded services. It
doesn't put the...leave an impression that there's a potential monetary support from the
County. But we want to make sure that we leave the responsibility where its at and that
is with the State. And by using encourage, it speaks to the private facilities as well like
the Kaisers and encourage them to expand without a potential monetary commitment
from the County because we don't know what our revenue stream would be like. And
besides, all health care facilities come under the jurisdiction of the State Department of
Health, and I emphasize "State" so I will certainly support the amendment, Chairman.
Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Members, further discussion? Okay. Then all those in
favor of the amendment signify by saying "aye"?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Aye.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Aye.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Opposed, no? Okay, Item 434 is adopted, as amended.

VOTE:

AYES: Chair Kaho'ohalahala, Vice-Chair Johnson, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Medeiros, Molina, and Nishiki.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Victorino.

MOTION CARRIED.

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

June 14, 2010

ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, further discussion? Mr. Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah, thank you, Mr. Chairman. There's another one that takes
away support. It's No. 440.
CHAIR KANO' OHALAHALA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: And I want to, instead of deleting, I want to adopt the Maui
Planning Commission's recommendation by change of the word "support" to "encourage"
digitalization of all diagnostic equipment at all facilities. And I don't know but it seems
like on Maui to enable sharing of data and more efficient use of limited provider
workforce, consistent with data protection and patients privacy.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Second.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, moved by Member Nishiki, seconded by Member...
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Molina.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Sorry, my mind went blank, Member Molina, to amend Item
No. 440 and to adopt the language of the Maui Planning Commission section.
Discussion, Member Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah. And Planning Department, maybe you have the
information but by saying only on Maui rather than the County of Maui, which doesn't
include Lanai and Molokai, I thought that this is where all the facilities are. And I can be
corrected.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Does your mo...I'm sorry, Member Nishiki, the motion
is to take out County?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yes. But I wanted some clarification before I made that. Well,
I made the amendment but I could be corrected now.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Department?
MR. SUMMERS: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. We support the proposed recommendation.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Okay. Further discussion, Members?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yeah.
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CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Member Medeiros?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: I just wanted to ask the Planning Department what was the
rationale behind your recommendation - delete; Countywide scope? Was there any
discussion about that or concerns?
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Department?
MR. SUMMERS: Part of it was the way the policy was originally drafted included all the
County and this is really the Maui Island Plan so this makes it more specific to Maui.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Further discussion? Okay, seeing none. Then all those
in favor of the amendment signify by saying "aye"?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Aye.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Aye.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Opposed, no? Okay, Item 440 is adopted, as amended.

VOTE:

AYES: Chair Kaho' ohalahala, Vice-Chair Johnson, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Medeiros, Molina, and Nishiki.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Victorino.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, further discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Mr. Chairman?
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Member Johnson followed by Member Nishiki?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, I just had a question because I've been looking for I guess it's
in a later transmittal but No. 438 and also No. 442 refer to "see 6.9.1.c and 6.9.1.g.". So
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can the Staff tell us where that is? Because it goes in our books, it goes from 5 to 7, and I
guess that's in a later transmittal in Infrastructure.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Department, comment?
MR. SUMMERS: Thank you, Mr. Chairman, that's correct. It's in the Infrastructure chapter.
We do have a subsection on health care and there is a policy that specifically speaks to
the development of a critical access facility so we thought it was redundant.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, and my only concern was that because it's not in front of us
it's kind of like I'm making a half of a decision, you know, without having the benefit of
the other half.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Department?
MR. SUMMERS: Thank you. I'll go ahead and read that for the Members. Policy 6.9.1.c.
reads, support the immediate development of a critical access hospital in West Maui. It's
very bricks-and-mortar-orientated, so we thought it was most appropriate in the
Infrastructure section.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay, okay. And then how about the other one, No. 442...is that
one 6.9.1.g.?
MR. SUMMERS: Okay. That policy is not quite as specific; it's a little broader. Let me read
that for you -- work with the State to explore the feasibility of acute care facilities in
Hana and South Maui and secure funding to meet Maui's health care needs.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay, because the way you're reading that again it talks about
funding, secure funding and it's ambiguous as to who is going to secure the funding. So
if you can...I guess we can amend that when we get there but it's the way you're reading
it to me is like who's going to do that. And so that's confusing because I know it's not our
responsibility. We can help support it but I'd go along with kind of the direction that Mr.
Nishiki is going. So when we get to that point if it is specific to infrastructure, then that's
fine but I mean I still like the thing that basically expand and improve access to
emergency care in all communities. I still like that. So as a kind of a general statement,
yeah, if we can provide that. So, Mr. Chair, what I would like to do then is I would like
to move to amend to restore the language in 442 that the GPAC recommended.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Second.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, moved by Member Johnson to restore the language in
Item 442, seconded by Member Nishiki. Discussion?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: And the only word I would add is encourage expansion and
improved access. So that is the way because I'm taking a page out of Mr. Nishiki's book
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which says, encourage expansion and improved access to emergency care in all
communities, and that's just a friendly wordsmithing amendment.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, discussion?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Maybe you want to wait till she gets it up there. Encourage...
COUNCIL MEMBERS: ... (chuckled).. .
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: It's always when we're watching, Kirstin.
MS. HAMMAN: I know.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: And improve...and put a "d" on the end. There you go. Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: That's it.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, discussion then on the amendment? Member Johnson?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: No, no discussion. It speaks for itself.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Any further discussion? Seeing none. Then all those in
favor of the amendment to Section 442 as indicated on the board, signify by saying
"aye"?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Opposed, no? Okay, Section 442 is amended, adopted as
amended.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Kaho'ohalahala, Vice-Chair Johnson, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Medeiros, Molina, and Nishiki.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Victorino.

MOTION CARRIED.
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ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Any further discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Chair, yeah, I have a question. Member Nishiki changed
the wording and so did Member Johnson from support to encourage. Are we going to be
consistent because almost all the GPAC recommendations have support? So are we
going to be consistent or we're going to pick which ones will be encouraged and which
ones will be left with support? I guess I think the question that Member Molina brought
up and throughout the process he's brought it up that does that tie us in to supporting it
in...you know just not moral support but you know giving them money? So I'm just
wondering, are we going to be consistent? Should we be consistent or is all right the way
you see?
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: As we've moved along with specific language like that, the
Department has been able to weigh in on what they believe so I would like to have the
Department comment then on these specific use at this time.
MR. SUMMERS: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I think it depends on the policy. For some
policies, support is probably a better term and then for others encourage. In this specific
policy, the policy started with the word "expand", which maybe even has a stronger
monetary connotation with it so this softens that I think to a degree which is perhaps
helpful.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Then I would encourage you, Members, as you're
making those amendments in terms of language like that is that we can get some
feedback from the other Departments as to some of that, okay.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Member Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: 444.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Okay. Go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: I want to modify the Maui Planning Commission's language by
saying "work with Maui Memorial Medical Center to expand cardiac care services to
include open heart surgery."
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Second for discussion.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Moved by Member Nishiki, seconded by Member
Molina to amend Item 444 as indicated on the board. Discussion?
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COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah, Mr. Chairman, I just think that it's something that should
be kept but the service provision that working with Lanai. Molokai and the Big Island
should be deleted.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, further discussion? Member Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: May I ask the Planning folks what they thought was behind
specifically mentioning Lanai, Molokai and the Big Island?
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Department?
MR. SUMMERS: Thank you, Chairman. The language actually came from the Health Care
Task Force Study that was done a few years ago. And the Department because of the
previous policy we struck the cardiac care portion of that, we would support retaining this
policy with modifications as proposed by Councilman Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Chairman?
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: So this does not preclude Maui Memorial Medical
Center to get patients from the Big Island or people that need heart care from the Big
Island or Molokai or Lanai?
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Department?
MR. SUMMERS: No, it shouldn't preclude that.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. Cause that's the direction that the Medical Center
is moving towards.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, further discussion? I just want to comment and say that
I think it's something that we need to just acknowledge is going to happen but I think the
amendment makes it broad so that it's not deleting it. You'll find that many of the
patients on Lanai would prefer coming to Maui, and since this kind of a specialty
medicine that is offered here that that's an option for our neighbor islands. Further
discussion, Members? Seeing none, then all those in favor of the amendment signify by
saying "aye"?
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Aye.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Aye.

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

June 14, 2010

CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Opposed no? Okay, the amendment to 444 is adopted.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Kaho'ohalahala, Vice-Chair Johnson, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Medeiros, Molina, and Nishiki.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Victorino.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, further discussion?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Go ahead, Member Johnson?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: I just want to ask the Staff on No. 446, which they're recommending
deletion, what their rationale was on that one? I would word it a little bit differently. I
would say, you know, perhaps to encourage the development of emergency backup
systems for medical facilities. And I don't know if they could support that or not but I
mean, that's part of our problem is that, what's Plan B? So I'd just like to hear their
comments.

CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Okay, Department?
MR. SUMMERS: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Remember we heard a lot of testimony over
several meetings about the document being too long, they're too many policies so part of
our review was looking at this and trying to identify those policies that maybe we just
didn't need in this particular document. And that particular policy we felt was very
specific, very much something you might see in a health care infrastructure functional
plan type of documents. So we thought probably not needed in this document.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: And I'll ask you the $64,000 question that when we're looking at the
development of both private facilities or expansion, for example, if Maui Memorial
Medical Center because of Civil Defense emergencies and other things, First Responder,
you know, I guess what I'm looking at is if we support them doing that then it actually
helps us. So my thought would be that by including that language it's very clear about
where we're expecting those facilities to be including that kind of backup facilities so that
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all of a sudden now we're not going to be saddled with the task of bringing up backup
generators or anything else. So I don't know but I just, is that something you guys can
support?
MR. SUMMERS: I think if the policy was modified to read, encourage the development rather
than develop-VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes.
MR. SUMMERS: --I think we'd be a little more comfortable with that.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay, Mr. Chair, then I move to alter and restore the language in
No. 446 to state, encourage development of emergency backup systems for medical
facilities.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Second.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, moved by Member Johnson, seconded by Member
Nishiki to amend Item 446 as indicated on the board. Okay, discussion?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Mr. Chair, I just think that what we're trying to do is when
somebody comes forward they're going to develop any kind of medical facility then it's
very clear about our expectations that we can't handle any more as the County backing
up. So, at least if they're doing it, it's one less thing that we'll have to do. Thank you.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Further discussion, Members? Okay, seeing none, then
all those in favor of the amendment signify by saying "aye"?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Opposed no? Okay, the amendment is adopted.

VOTE:

AYES: Chair Kaho'ohalahala, Vice-Chair Johnson, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Medeiros, Molina, and Nishiki.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Victorino.

MOTION CARRIED.
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ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Further discussion on this section then? Okay. Seeing none,
then all those in favor of this section, as amended, signify by saying "aye"?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Aye.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Aye.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Aye.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Opposed no? Okay, so the section on 432 to 446 is adopted, as
amended.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Kaho'ohalahala, Vice-Chair Johnson, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Medeiros, Molina, and Nishiki.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Victorino.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED MAIN MOTION, AS AMENDED.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, the Chair would entertain a motion on Objective 2,
beginning on 447 and ending on 452.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Mr. Chair, move your recommendation forward.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Second.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, moved by Member Johnson, seconded by Member
Medeiros. Discussion, Members?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Go ahead, Member Nishiki?

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

June 14, 2010

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: 447 - I move to keep GPAC's recommendation, which states,
increase efficiencies in the delivery of health care services and minimize health care
costs.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Second for discussion.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, moved by Member Nishiki, seconded by Member
Medeiros to amend 447 to the GPAC language. Discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Yeah, I just think that the objective is more succinct than what
the Director's language is, which is increase Maui's competitiveness in the health care
industry.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Member Johnson?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Mr. Chair, could I, and I don't know if Mr. Nishiki will go along
with this but again because we are not the ones that are going to do this so I would say,
encourage increased efficiencies, because we really can't do that. That responsibility
belongs to someone else so I would just make a friendly amendment for consideration
and say, encourage increased efficiencies, and then Mr. Nishiki's language.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: No objection.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. A friendly amendment has been offered so that the
language now includes encourage.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Discussion? Department, comments?
MR. SUMMERS: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. The only concern we have is that this is an
objective so it's a little different than a policy when we add the language that's proposed
now it really reads like a policy.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Policy . . . (inaudible) .. .
MR. SUMMERS: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: How would you do that then if you have an objective...if you just
say, you know, how would you word that so that it is really an objective then because
we're not really responsible to do that, if you understand what I'm saying.
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MR. SUMMERS: The objective is more of a future output. Maybe you could use the word
"more efficient". And objectives don't have to be complete sentences in a lot of
comprehensive plans. It's okay to not have a complete sentence in an objective but you
can get the same thing by basically saying to be more efficient in the delivery of health
care services and to minimize health care costs.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: I like that better -- be more efficient, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Mr. Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: I have no objections to accepting Planning Department's
language.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Can you restate that, Member Johnson?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: I would just say scrap my first one and say, be more efficient in the
delivery of health care services and in minimizing health care costs.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: You need a second?
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: No, no, it's a friendly amendment.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: So it's being placed on the board there, Members.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: So the amendment reads then, be more efficient in the delivery
of health care services and in minimizing health care costs. Okay. Discussion?
Department? Okay, then all those in favor of the amendment to Item 447 signify by
saying "aye"?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Aye.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Opposed no? Okay, the amendment is passed.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Kahos ohalahala, Vice-Chair Johnson, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Medeiros, Molina, and Nishiki.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
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EXC.: Councilmember Victorino.
MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, further discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Mr. Chairman'?
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Yes, go ahead, Member Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Under 450, I want to add three words to the Director's
recommendation by saying, support and then the three words - the expansion of veteran
health care services.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Second for discussion.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, moved by Member Nishiki, seconded by Member
Medeiros to amend Item 450. Okay, discussion, Member Nishiki?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: I think it's self-explanatory.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, any other discussion? Okay, hearing none, then all
those...
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Just a...
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Member Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Mr. Chair, if I could ask a question of Mr. Nishiki, you're
including the word expansion, so does that mean a monetary commitment in the
expansion as well or is it just County support via resolution or...Can you give me further
explanation of why the inclusion of expansion?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: I just think that it so states that if we're going to give health
care services whatever other benefits there are that these are the expanding services.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Not monetary.
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. If I could offer a rewording then maybe something to
the effect of encourage the expansion of veteran health care services, if Mr. Nishiki has
no objections?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: No objections.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: A friendly amendment to change the word "support" to
"encourage".
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Yes.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, further discussion, Members? Seeing none, then all
those in favor of the amendment signify by saying "aye"?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Aye.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Aye.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Aye.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Opposed no? Okay, the amendment is passed.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Kaho'ohalahala, Vice-Chair Johnson, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Medeiros, Molina, and Nishiki.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Victorino.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Further discussion? Okay, seeing none, then all those in favor
of this section from Objective 2 on Item 447 to 452, as amended, signify by saying
"aye"?
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VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Aye.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Aye.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Opposed no? Okay, that section is adopted.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Kaho'ohalahala, Vice-Chair Johnson, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Medeiros, Molina, and Nishiki.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Victorino.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED MAIN MOTION, AS AMENDED.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Objective 3, Members, and the Policies and the Actions.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Mr. Chair, I move forward Objective 3 with the accompanying
Policies and Actions.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Second.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, would be from 453 to 457. So moved by Member
Johnson, seconded by Member Medeiros to adopt Items 453 to 457. Discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Chair?
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Mr. Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: I'm sorry, we're just on 453, just the Objective at this time?
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Oh, I'm sorry.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: With the Policies-COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Oh, with the Policies.
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CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: --and the Actions.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: I would then like to ask, Mr. Chair, Policy 454 that we use the
language of the GPAC - Support efforts to promote alternative medicine.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Second.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, moved by Member Molina to amend Item 454 to accept
the GPAC language, seconded by Member Medeiros. Discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Chair, if I could ask the Department for clarification on why
they wanted to go with just using support alternative medicine instead of the GPAC
language?
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Department?
MR. SUMMERS: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. On re-reading it, I would agree with the proposal
by Councilmember Molina. That language is better, the GPAC language.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay, thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Further discussion? Seeing none, then all those in favor
of the amendment signify by saying "aye"?
COUNCILMEMBER BALSA: Aye.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Aye.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Aye.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Opposed no? Okay. Item 454 is adopted, as amended.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Kaho' ohalahala, Vice-Chair Johnson, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Medeiros, Molina, and Nishiki.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Victorino.

MOTION CARRIED.
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ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Further discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Mr. Chairman?
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: 457...move to adopt and amend the CAC's language, which
states, develop the alternative health practices industry and support local entrepreneurs,
and add the word "who", in place of that, offer related services.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Second.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, moved by Member Nishiki, seconded by Member
Medeiros to amend 457, to include the word "who" and delete the word "that".
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: That.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Yeah. Okay, discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: No.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Member Johnson and then I'll give the Department to
comment.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: I was just going to ask for the comments of the Department because
again, you know, develop the alternative health practices industry is very specific to who
is going to do that. That's an implementing action. So, I would rather leave it to private
sector and then we can support them. I mean, we could say, support the alternative health
care practices industry as well as local entrepreneurs that offer related services. So I'd
rather say that... something along those lines then just put the task to develop because
we're not the ones that are going to develop it. We work with people who will develop
those things but not us. So that's my thought on that.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: I have no objections.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Department?
MR. SUMMERS: Thank you, Mr. Chair. That was the rationale for the change. The County
doesn't have the capacity to develop this kind of sector on its own. We're really working
with community partners and facilitating the private sector to invest and grow this sector
of the economy.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Member Nishiki?
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COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: I have no objections.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: So you want me to-CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Go ahead.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: --wordsmith it? Okay. I think I said, support the alternative health
practices industry as well as local entrepreneurs that offer related services.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Second.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Okay. Let's see.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Was that a motion?
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: I think this is a friendly amendment.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: This is a friendly amendment, right.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Withdraw the second.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Because we have a motion already.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. So we'll take this as a friendly amendment the motion,
as amended. Discussion, Members? Department?
MR. SUMMERS: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. We could support the language if it is represented
as a policy instead of an action. If you want to leave it as an action, then we would be
more comfortable with the work with language because that's more consistent with how
action should read.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Um...
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Member Johnson?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: And my only comment would be because support can involve an
action. It could be a resolution. It could be say if a land use change comes before us via
resolution that's more the context I'm thinking of it rather than work with because we may
not be working with some of these people but it's kind of my philosophy - don't stand in
the way if you see something, yeah, support through resolution, through maybe making it
a little bit easier for land use amendments. That's my thought.
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CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Department? Comments, Department?
MR. SUMMERS: We're comfortable with the language.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Further discussion then on the amendment before us?
Okay, hearing none, then all those in favor signify by saying "aye"?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Aye.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Aye.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Opposed no? Okay, Item No. 457 is adopted, as amended.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Kaho'ohalahala, Vice-Chair Johnson, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Medeiros, Molina, and Nishiki.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Victorino.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED AMENDMENT.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, further discussion, Members? If not, then all those in
favor of this section 453 to 457, as amended, signify by saying "aye"?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Aye.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Aye.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Aye.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Opposed no? Okay, this section is adopted.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Kaho'ohalahala, Vice-Chair Johnson, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Medeiros, Molina, and Nishiki.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
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ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Victorino.
MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED MAIN MOTION, AS AMENDED.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Members, we are on Objective No. 4, and the Chair would like
to see if we can get through Objective 4 and then we'll finish up today's meeting.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: So, I would entertain a motion to adopt Objective 4 on Item
458 to the Action Item 462.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: So move, Mr. Chair.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI: Second.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay, moved by Member Johnson, seconded by Member
Nishiki to adopt Objective Items 458 to 462. Discussion?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: I have a question?
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Okay. Go ahead, Member Johnson?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: These entire things to delete the Objectives and Actions are being
recommended by the... so there's nothing there.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Yeah.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: So are we just deleting this whole section then?
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: If your motion is to do so.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah. Okay. And I'd just like to hear from the Department.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Department?
MR. SUMMERS: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. We have very similar language in the
Infrastructure Chapter that deals with this. So in the spirit of streamlining, we've
recommended that it be deleted here.
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VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. And in what specific section cause...oh, I see, 6.9.2.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Members, just so you know the Infrastructure section has been
forwarded to you and it should be in your binders.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. And I probably just didn't bring it along. As long as that's the
case, I will support this.
CHAIR KAHO' OHALAHALA: Okay. Any further discussion, Members? Okay, hearing none,
then all those in favor of the motion signify by saying "aye"?
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Aye.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Aye.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Aye.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: Opposed no? Okay, then we have completed this section up
until the matrix 462.
VOTE:

AYES: Chair Kaho'ohalahala, Vice-Chair Johnson, and Councilmembers
Baisa, Medeiros, Molina, and Nishiki.
NOES: None.
ABSTAIN: None.
ABSENT: None.
EXC.: Councilmember Victorino.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: APPROVED MOTION.
CHAIR KAHO'OHALAHALA: The Chair wants to thank the Members for being here at this
time. We are going to adjourn our meeting and we will post the next section. I
appreciate the discussion and comments today given not only by the Members but also
from the general public, and we will try to see what this Committee can do to help make
the accommodations for this. So, with that...with no further business then the Chair is
going to adjourn this meeting today.. . . (gavel). . .
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